Qik Q snowflake

Qlik Sense **Best Practices Guide**

David Freriks Dalton Ruer Partner Engineering - Qlik

Keith Smith Partner Engineering -Snowflake Computing



Table of Contents

Summary	3
Introduction	3
Qlik Architecture	5
Associative, in-memory apps	5
Snowflake Architecture	8
Snowflake Time Travel Querying Historical Data	 10 10
Snowflake Semi-Structured Data	11
High Level Qlik & Snowflake Integration Options	12
Summary of Qlik & Snowflake Usage Options On-demand Apps *NEW* - Qlik SaaS Direct Query Live Query via Analytic Connector Apps – Qlik Sense Client Managed	13 14 15 16
Deep Dive Snowflake & Qlik Method Decision Tree:	17
Technology Guidance on Integration Options - Qlik:	23
Personas by Usage: Consumers, Analysts, Designers	28
Performance Considerations / Best Practices by Technique	29
Data Caching for Performance & Compute Cost Consideration	29 30 31 31 32 32 33
Incremental Load Options Incremental Loads using QVD's QVD-based Incremental Load - Insert Only QVD-based Incremental Load - Insert and Update QVD-based Incremental Load - Insert, Update and Delete	 35 35 37 40 42
Incremental Loads using "Partial Load"	43
Time Travel with Merge Best Practices Time Travel Setup & Qlik Merge Function Details	 45 46
On-Demand Options On Demand App Generation (ODAG) Dynamic Views	47 47 48
Qlik Snowflake Usage Dashboard (V3.1) Data Model: Data Load Script:	 50 51 52
Analysis Details about the Usage Dashboard Table of Contents: Usage Cost Analysis: Enterprise Credit Usage:	 53 53 53 54

Auditing / Security:	55
Query Performance:	
Connection Details	
Database Details	56
Appendix: Connecting Qlik to Snowflake (QSE and Qlik SaaS)	
Making Snowflake Connection	
Authentication Methods	57
Appendix: ODBC Connection Setup	58
Native Connection (Qlik Sense Enterprise / Qlik SaaS)	58
Username and Password Option Settings:	
OAUTH Option Settings:	
Appendix: ODBC Connection (Qlik Sense Enterprise)	
Download the ODBC driver	67
Appendix: Installing and configuring the ODBC Driver for Windows	68
Appendix: Qlik Sense Configuration	
Install & Configure Qlik Sense	
Creating the Qlik Sense App	71
Appendix: Using Qlik Sense SaaS Direct Query	
Conclusions	

Summary

Qlik and Snowflake make a powerful combination when deploying modernized data and analytics pipelines across an enterprise. Due to emerging technologies and urgency of data, there are many architectural avenues available when deploying Qlik and Snowflake together. This document will highlight and clarify the options and best practices and discuss high level concepts, practical applications, and help distinguish when to use which approach with Qlik and Snowflake.

This document will be updated as new capabilities emerge to both Snowflake and the Qlik Sense platform. This document also assumes a working knowledge of both Qlik and Snowflake technologies by the reader.

Introduction

Qlik Sense sets the benchmark for third-generation analytics platforms, empowering everyone in your organization to make data-driven decisions. Built on our unique Associative Engine, it supports a full range of users and use-cases across the life-cycle from data to insight: self-service analytics, interactive dashboards, conversational analytics, custom and embedded analytics, mobile analytics, reporting and alerting. It augments and enhances human intuition with AI-powered insight suggestions, automation, and natural language interaction. And Qlik Sense offers unmatched performance and governance, with the convenience of SaaS or on-premises deployment, or both

Qlik Sense is a complete data and analytics platform enabling users of all levels to explore data with agility and high performance. **Snowflake** is a cloud based,

massively scalable platform that provides effective management of enterprise class data.

Qlik and Snowflake together provide a balance to optimize the "speed of thought" exploration capabilities when Qlik's associative engine with its powerful search and AI capabilities is combined with Snowflake's powerful and scalable database engine technology.

Blending the ideas "getting the data you need when you need it" and "getting the data how you need it" with two cutting edge technology platforms creates unique solutions that deliver enterprise analytics, reporting, dashboarding, and data science to the business.

Qlik & Snowflake

Accelerate Business Value with Real-time Data Integration and 3rd Generation BI



Get the data you need

- Continuous data ingestion
- Data Warehouse Automation
- Performance with scale



Uncover more insights

- Analytics for all
- Augmented Intelligence
- Smart data querying



Manage data intelligently

- Self-service catalog
- Flexible, rules-based governance
- Optimize Snowflake usage

Qlik Architecture

Qlik Sense sets the benchmark for third-generation analytics platforms, empowering everyone in your organization to make data-driven decisions. Built on our unique Associative Engine, it supports a full range of users and use-cases across the life-cycle from data to insight:self-service analytics, interactive dashboards, conversational analytics, custom and embedded analytics, mobile analytics, reporting and alerting. It augments and enhances human intuition with AI-powered insight suggestions, automation, and natural language interaction. Further, Qlik Sense unmatched performance and governance, with the convenience of SaaS or on-premises deployment. Qlik Sense consists of Qlik-managed cloud-based solutions: *Qlik SenseEnterprise SaaS* & *Qlik Sense Business*, and a customer-managed solution: *Qlik* Sense Enterprise Client-Managed.

Associative, in-memory apps

Qlik couples in-memory data caching technology with an Associative Engine that lets you analyze and freely navigate data intuitively. In its second generation, the proven Qlik Associative Engine

THE ASSOCIATIVE DIFFERENCE®

Relational databases and queries were designed in the 1980s for transactional systems, not modern analytics. Query-based tools leave data behind and limit your users to restricted linear exploration, resulting in blind spots and lost opportunities.

Qlik Sense runs on the unique **Qlik Associative Engine, enabling** users of all skill levels to explore their data freely without limitations. The Qlik Associative Engine brings together unlimited combinations of data — both big and small — without leaving any data behind. It offers unprecedented freedom of exploration through interactive selection and search, instantly recalculating all analytics and revealing associations to your user in green (selected), white (associated), and gray (unrelated). By keeping all visualizations in context together and retaining both associated and unrelated values in the analysis, the Qlik Associative Engine helps your users discover hidden insights that guery-based tools would miss.

The Qlik Associative Engine is purpose-built for highly scalable, dynamic calculation and association on massive data volumes for large numbers of users. This unique technology is our primary advantage, with more than 25 years of innovation and investment. allows users to easily explore data and create visualizations based on data from multiple data sources simultaneously. These sources range from Excel[®] and Access[®] to databases such as Oracle[®] and SQL Server to big data sources such as Databricks[®], Snowflake[®], data lakes with S3, etc.

Qlik Sense uses columnar, in-memory storage. Unique entries are only stored once in-memory, and relationships among data elements are represented as pointers. This allows for significant data compression, more data in RAM, and faster response times for your users.

In some big data scenarios, data should remain at the source, which is why Qlik uses a built-in technique called On-Demand Application Generation. Data sources can be queried based on your users' selections, yet still provide an associative experience to your user. Qlik's Dynamic Views feature expands this capabilityfurther for the biggest data sources available.

User Interfaces

Access to the Qlik Sense Enterprise SaaS environment is through a zerofootprint web browser interface (known as the Qlik Sense Hub). The Qlik Sense web browser interface makes all aspects of development, drag-and-

drop content creation, and consumption possible. Qlik Sense features a responsive design methodology to automatically display and resize visualizations with the appropriate layout



and information to fit the device — whether it is a browser on a laptop or desktop, tablet, or smartphone. Built with current standards of HTML5, CSS3, JavaScript[®], and web sockets, Qlik Sense enables you to build and consume apps on any device.

In addition to the web-based interface, Qlik Sense supports conversational analytics which integrates with major chat platforms such as Slack and MS Teams and data alerting capabilities to allow users to subscribe to and be notified of key changes to their data.

A quick reference to the entire Qlik Platform including Data Integration capabilities, cataloging, and extending Qlik Sense showcases the power of our integrated suite for Snowflake.

Qlik's complete Data Integration and Analytics Pipeline with Snowflake Cloud Data Platform:



Snowflake Architecture

Snowflake Cloud Data Platform



Snowflake is a fully relational ANSI SQL platform that allows you to leverage the skills and tools your organization already uses. Updates, deletes, analytical functions, transactions, complex joins, and native support for semi-structured formats allow a customer full capability to make use of all of their enterprise data.

Snowflake eliminates the administration and management demands of traditional data warehouses and big data platforms. As a true data warehouse-as-a-service bult for the cloud, the separation of compute and storage allows for minimal tuning on terabytes and even petabytes of information. With built-in performance, there's no infrastructure to manage or knobs to turn. Snowflake automatically handles infrastructure, optimization, availability, data protection and more so you can focus on using your data, not managing it.

Snowflake can support all of your business data, whether from traditional sources or newer machine-generated sources, without requiring cumbersome transformations and tradeoffs. Further, Snowflake's Data Marketplace allows you to access hundreds of partners and suppliers' data as well as 3rd party data that you be leveraged to enrich your data.



Varied Warehouses for Varied Workloads

Snowflake's patented multi-cluster, shared data architecture separates storage and compute, making it possible to scale up and down on-the-fly without downtime or disruption. Automatically scale to support any amount of data, workloads and concurrent users and applications without requiring data movement, data marts or data copies.

Per Snowflake:

"Usage-based pricing for compute and storage means you only pay for the amount of data you store and the amount of compute processing you use. Say goodbye to upfront costs, over-provisioned systems or idle clusters consuming money."

Snowflake Time Travel

Snowflake Time Travel enables accessing historical data (i.e., data that has been changed or deleted) at any point within a defined period. It serves as a powerful tool for performing the following tasks:

- Restoring data-related objects (tables, schemas, and databases) that might have been accidentally or intentionally deleted.
- Duplicating and backing up data from key points in the past.
- Analyzing data usage/manipulation over specified periods of time.

Querying Historical Data

When any DML operations are performed on a table, Snowflake retains previous versions of the table data for a defined period of time. This enables querying earlier versions of the data using the <u>AT | BEFORE</u> clause.

This clause supports querying data either exactly at or immediately preceding a specified point in the table's history within the retention period. The specified point can be time-based (e.g. a timestamp or time offset from the present) or it can be the ID for a completed statement (e.g. SELECT or INSERT).

For example:

- The following query selects historical data from a table as of the date and time represented by the specified <u>timestamp</u>: select * from my_table at(timestamp => 'Mon, 01 May 2015 16:20:00 -0700'::timestamp_tz);
- The following query selects historical data from a table as of 5 minutes ago: select * from my_table at(offset => -60*5);

Snowflake Semi-Structured Data

Data can come in multiple forms from numerous sources, including an everexpanding amount of machine-generated data from applications, sensors, mobile devices, etc. To support these new types of data, semi-structured data formats, such as JSON, Avro, ORC, Parquet, and XML, with their support for flexible schemas, have become popular standards for transporting and storing data.

Snowflake provides native support for semi-structured data, including:

- Flexible-schema data types for loading semi-structured data without transformation.
- Automatic conversion of data to optimized internal storage format.
- Database optimization for fast and efficient SQL querying.

The <u>VARIANT</u> data type can be leveraged to represent arbitrary data structures which can be used to import and operate on semi-structured data. Snowflake stores these types internally in an efficient compressed columnar binary representation of the documents for better performance and efficiency. Snowflake's optimization for storage of these data types is completely transparent and produces no user-visible changes in semantics.

More details on traversing semi-structured data can be found here.

High Level Qlik & Snowflake Integration Options

Qlik and Snowflake offer a variety of integration capabilities suited for specific scenarios to maximize resources, maintain performance, and fulfill the business requirements across the organization. The number of concurrent users, data refresh frequencies, performance, user experience, and total cost will all contribute to deciding which integration options to take advantage of.

Qlik provides several ways to load and consume data from Snowflake. The table below describes each integration configuration, feel free to use this as a reference guide.

Integration	Method	Use Case				
Option						
In-Memory	Full / Incremental	Most common and best performing. Batch reloads				
	Load (QVD)	leveraging a QVD for incremental updates and optimized for				
		analytics engine.				
In-Memory +	Full / Incremental	Snowflake optimized reload – especially useful when data is				
<u>Snowflake</u>	Load (<u>Time Travel</u>)	needing to be compared current vs historical state and/or for				
		incremental reloads				
In-Memory +	Partial/Merge Load	Situations where data is needed in near-time, or data is				
<u>Snowflake</u>	(<u>Time Travel</u>)	needing to be compared current vs historical state				
On-Demand	ODAG	Structured Drill to Detail for access to large data volumes				
On-Demand	Dynamic Views	Supporting details on demand inside existing app as a				
		chart(s)				
In-Mem + Live1	In-Mem + Live	Realtime data mixed with in-memory data querying against				
	Query	Snowflake directly (3 rd Party)				
Live1	Live Query Only	Only live data querying against Snowflake directly				
Direct Query	Direct Query	Live SQL push down queries against Snowflake using Qlik				
	Engine	SaaS (NEW – July 2022)				

¹ Available at this time for client-managed only through partner offering such as the Stretch LiveQuery Connector for Snowflake.

Summary of Qlik & Snowflake Usage Options

In-Memory options for how to load data into Qlik Sense:

Full reload every time on a schedule:

- Could lead to long load times
 depending on data volume.
- Recommended if the data is highly volatile or has a high amount of changes.

Incrementally load only new data

 Reload deltas on a schedule: This can be set up by a Qlik developer in the ELT script. Allows Qlik to only

Qlik Sense - inMemory

- Search and explore across all the data, in any direction, with no pre-aggregation or predefined queries.
- Understand both related and unrelated data.
- No SQL skills required
- Augmented Intelligence to assist Users in Application creation
- Data in Memory means all available for Cognitive Engine driving Augmented Analytics and user adoption
- Multi-Sources (SF, SAP, files, ...)
- Available for Offline Mobile usage
- No additional compute cost
- Data Volume in Memory limited
- Data voidine in Memory inflied
 Data loaded and cached on disk
- Data latency due to Loading process



update the changes in the data. This method allows for near-time refresh of data into the Qlik engine and visualization layer.

On-demand Apps

On-demand apps help business users and IT departments derive value from big data environments in numerous ways. On-demand apps:

On Demand App Generation (ODAG)

Detailed Data on Demand: This is a technique typically used in big/huge data scenarios where a Qlik app is built to contain summarized data. There is a Qlik "details" app as a template and that takes parameters passed from the

Qlik Sense – On-Demand

- Benefits from QS inMemory
- Plus, Snowflake OnDemand which brings caching in memory for more analysis
- No Data Volume limitation
- Performance of inMemory Analytics with best Data Delay
- User need to wait 5s on top of Snowflake Query
 Execution to load the Dynamic View and refresh the
 charts
- Selections on master application can be different from ones in dynamic views
- Can not leverage Cognitive Engine for data not in memory
- Can not leverage Conversational Analytics for data not in memory

Response Time User Experience Development effort Data Volume Cost per User Interaction



summary app and runs live on demand against Snowflake. The user is then presented with the appropriate slice of data based on those selections. This method is good for summary-detail analytics.

Dynamic Views

 Live Data Visualizations: This option is used when live / near-time data is needed as part of the Qlik app. Using the ODAG framework, live data under certain query volume thresholds can be triggered to update based on user interactions with the application. As users make selections they will be prompted and if they choose to, Qlik will reload data live from Snowflake to match their selections.

NEW - Qlik SaaS Direct Query

With the July 12th Qlik SaaS update, Qlik will be adding a new feature for Snowflake called Direct Query. Direct Query in Qlik Sense allows users to build analytics applications that directly query cloud databases using SQL, as users interact through visualizations and filtering.

Direct Query uses all the same UI elements from Qlik SaaS but executes those element with runtime SQL against Snowflake. The best part is that the user still gets all the power and feedback

of the Qlik Associative Engine and all the relationships that are highlighted with the green, white, grey experience Qlik users love!

Modelling is done via a modified Data Manager panel and requires understanding of primary/foreign key relationships and join strategies. All charts/KPI's create the SQL that is pushed down to Snowflake for execution. This method WILL increase Snowflake costs, and is dependent on the warehouse sizing and performance tuning applied to the data sets inside Snowflake.

Use Cases **Expanding Qlik Sense**

- A Data is massive Analyze very large data sets where it lives in the cloud
 - Example Use Cases: **Financial Fraud Detection**
 - IOT anomalies
- **O** Data is near real-time Some scenarios require the most recent data

Example Use Cases:

- Warehouse Operations
- Fleet Management

Direct Query

- Leverages Snowflake Scalability and Elasticity
- No Data Volume limitation
- Better Performance for Large volumes of data
- Offers Real-Time update of data
- Green/White/Grey associative experience
- SET Analysis supported
- Limited calculation capabilities
- Performance dependent on Snowflake warehouse size
- No augmented analytics capabilities Compute Cost is much higher as no caching
- Requires some knowledge of SQL modelling (for development)



Live Query via Analytic Connector Apps – Qlik Sense Client Managed

This option is available currently by using partner offerings such as the Stretch LiveQuery Connector for Snowflake. This 3rd Party connector enables live queries directly from the Qlik Sense front-end to Snowflake. No need to move data to QVDs with LiveQuery. The product is a service residing on a server and works with Qlik Sense in Windows using Server-Side Extension (SSE) integration. You can find more details on their website:

https://stretchqonnect.com/products/livequery-for-qlik-sense/

Seamless integration between live queries and in-memory

The Stretch LiveQuery connector enables near-seamless integration between live queries and in-memory data. This is done in real-time as the user is using the application.

In-memory cache

The Stretch LiveQuery connector has an in-memory result cache. This means that repeated queries can return results without accessing the warehouse. This

Live Query

- Allows Leverage Scalability and Elasticity
- No Data Volume limitation
- Better Performance for Large volume of data
- No Extract required
- Offer Real-Time update of data
- Query results cached cross users even when Virtual WH is suspended
- Performance Optimization Techniques for Guided Analytics, not a good fit for Self Service
- Analytics, not a good fit for Self Service
 Limited to simple filters or linear exploration
- SQL skills required
- SQL means predetermined questions & design
- Less augmented analytics capabilities
- Compute Cost



reduces the load on the data warehouse and increase the responsiveness of the Qlik front-end. The cache has a configurable time-to-live, when a query result in the cache surpasses this time, the result is evicted form the cache and the query is parsed on the data warehouse. This enables the administrators to balance the requirement between real-time data and load/cost on the data warehouse.

Deep Dive Snowflake & Qlik Method Decision Tree:

Many organizations have well established data pipelines and a user base begging for access to data and insigts. But between the databases and the dashboards, lay the the integrations and load architectures that make consuming data possible. This next section is to help you understand several integration options available in Qlik Sense and which to use when deploying Qlik and Snowflake together.

Some of the main variables when deciding will be the total number of concurrent users, system performance thresholds, costs, and the actual business requirements.

Let's begin with a high level understanding of each of the Qlik integration options before discussing which business use cases they might apply to:

Incremental Load	An Incremental Load is a scheduled process where Qlik loads the latest
(Scheduled Data	data for all of the tables needed, merges the changes to existing QVD's
Load)	(the previously loaded data/cache), then rewrites
	those QVD's/Cache.
Cached In-Memory	 All applications and users would have
	access to the new information for those
	tables.
	 When dealing with large data sources, this
	is a great balance between fresh and fast as only the changed
	data is loaded on a pre-defined schedule after the initial bulk
	load.

Merge Reload	A Merge Reload is a process activated by end users where Qlik loads
(Live Data Load)	the changed data for a subset of tables and the
	data is brought into the Associative Engine for
Cached In-Memory	that user.
+	 This technology provides a balance
New Data Added In-	between fresh and fast while also ensuring
Memory when user	that the end user is confident that they are
asks	seeing the most recent values because
	they initiate the action rather than it being scheduled.
	 * Note:Merge Reloads typically only load the data for speed and
	do not regenerate QVD's that would be loaded in the future.
	Thus, a scheduled Incremental Load is still required so that all
	other users opening the application have all of the data.
On Demand	On Demand Application Generation is a process where an end user
Application	passes the selections they have made to a pre-defined template
Generation - ODAG	application. Qlik then copies that template, loads data for that specific
(Live Data Load)	cohort and presents it to the end
	user as a new application.
Cached In-Memory	The calling application may be
For selections	fully in-memory with
+	aggregates, offering speed of
Live Data based on	thought action, while the 1
Selections in second	spawned application then
application when	pulls Live details only if and
user asks	when they are needed.

Dynamic Views	Dynamic Views is a process similar to ODAG but instead of surfacing a
(Live Data Load)	new application to the end user, selected
	charts from a template application are
Cached In-Memory	displayed in the application they are
For selections	currently using. If the user changes their
+	selections they can ask for the Dynamic
Charts from Live	Views to be refreshed.
Data based on	This option capitalizes on the
Selections when user	functionality of ODAG, while also
asks	rendering the "live" cohort of data in the context of the
	application where the users made their selections.
Third Party Solutions	There is a Server Side Extension (SSE) provided by Qlik Partner
(Live Data Load)	Stretch called "LiveQuery." The SSE currently supports both Snowflake
	and Google Big Query. So if those are data sources for your
Cached In-Memory	applications, this third party
+	extension can help you meet 🙀 😥 🖓
Charts from Live	business needs. It does as
Data pulled	the name suggests and
immediately based	queries data sources in a live
on selections	manner. The queries can be
	isolated, or they can be tied
	to the user's selection. They
	are automatically fired
	whenever the user's
	selections are changed. The results of the queries are brought back to
	memory directly and they bypass the Associative Engine so they are
	not selectable or searchable. If the queries are used as expressions for
	Master Items, users can ask for Insights that involve them, and can be
	combined with other measures.
	• This solution is similar to Dynamic Views, with the added benefit
	that it is kept current with end users selections without them
	having to take any additional actions.

Direct Query – Qlik	Direct Query in Qlik Sense allows users to	
SaaS	build analytics applications that directly query	
	cloud databases using SQL, as users interact	
– Real-time Push	through visualizations and filtering.	
Down SQL Queries		1
to Snowflake	Customers need direct access to cloud	Compute & Processing
	databases to perform queries at the database	
	level for specific use cases.	
		SLL &
	But they also need to intelligently manage	
	compute costs, performance, and user experience	æ.

So which one is right for YOU?

As a primer to choosing the right solution for the right problem, let's begin with some very high level guidance starting with a focus on how much compute and thus cost is driven by each of the solutions. Because in many cases the difference between "We WANT Live Data" and "1 minute old will be FINE" may come down to the implementation cost. In another use case Live Data is a MUST have regardless of the compute resources and cost associated in solving the problem.

The following chart contains no scale on purpose. It is simply for portraying the concept that each technology will have increasing amounts of computing requirements associated with them.

	Partial Re-load		Dynamic Views		Direct Query	Compute	
Incremental Load		ODAG		Thir	d-Party LiveQuery		7

Asking the question "Why does each solution increase the amount of compute/cost?" Well, doing an Incremental Load means that Qlik only asks for the changes from our source 1 time per scheduled reload. As Partial Re-Load's of data are kicked off by the end user, the same data would need to be consumed by multiple users, thus increasing the compute needed. On Demand Application Generation (ODAG) applications will load all of the data for a defined cohort even if it hasn't changed in years. Dynamic Views require the same data loading as ODAG applications, and as they can be refreshed as often as desired by the end user to keep in synch with their selections they require more computing power. Finally, as the third party Server Side Extension is kept in synch with end user selections, every single end user selection requires the queries to be fired against the data source. Thus, requiring the most computing power.

Remember though, that was only a primer. It is entirely possible that one of your business use cases only requires a single Live Query for an aggregrate in an application that is only used by a small set of end users. Thus changing which technology you may wish to use. Bringing us to the next point: Business driven use cases are often complex and require the answers to many questions. The following visual is intended to help provide you a thorough Business Driven Technology Guidance response on an application by application basis. It balances needs and compute power, while answering another, more complex set of questions.

Notice under "Need for Live Data Acces"s and "# of Users" we use the terms Low/Medium/High with no specific values. You the customer can choose to adjust the meaning of those values based on the budget to pay for the computing power. This balancing act if you will can get complicated, perhaps even more complicated than the chart. The point is that Qlik provides the architectural flexibility to help your organization find and maintain that balance.

Technology Guidance on Integration Options - Qlik:

For applications that require access to near/real-time data.



The following provides a little more understanding for each of the decision points in the chart.

"Need for Live Data Access" - There are two different considerations for needing to read data live. One is based on need and simply implies that for the given application anything less than up to the second values simply won't be accepted. That may be due to political reasons, or actual life changing decisions made in a healthcare setting. The second is altogether different. It is because there is too much data to fit into memory and so subsets of it will need to be read when they are needed.

"Need to filter values from Live Data WITH in-memory selections" - This is a huge decision point. ODAG, Dynamic Views and LiveQuery do not allow end users to select values from the real-time data that was just read, and have those selections apply to the parent application. ODAG is a separate application entirely. Dynamic Views show charts from the template application but those charts are not tied to the parent context meaning while you can filter items in the Dynamic View charts, they will remain as separate filters for the parent application.

"Complexity of Queries" – This simply refers to the fact that some queries are straight forward and do not require a lot of compute power to perform "Select Sum(Field) From Table." While others might require a lot of joins and/or complicated SQL functions that require a lot of compute. Each customer, and each project might require a different scale for what Low means vs High. "# of Users" – Represents the number of users that will be utilizing the application. Again, each customer/project will need to derive for themselves how much compute power they wish to pay and thus how many users requesting live values they can sustain. 100 concurrent users may seem low to Customer A, but high to Customer B.

"Self Service" - If end users will have access to be able to edit the selection clause, and security to the underlying data is an issue, then the 3rd Party LiveQuery solution is not the right choice.

"SaaS" – At the time of writing, the Stretch LiveQuery is not supported in SaaS as it an external Server Side Extension. Thus, it isn't an option.

"Do users need to retain the analysis path/context with the newly selected cohort of data" - ODAG and Dynamic Views are essentially the same thing with the exception that Dynamic Views display charts from the template application inside the calling application so end users can see the cohort they selected and see the details that are loaded live. While ODAG provides a fully designed application that is popped up, it is separate from the calling application and the user may lose the context of why they had chosen a particular cohort. The following walks through some hypothetical use case that lines up with each of the architectural solutions.

Scenario 1 - ODAG: Drill to Detail Reporting/Analysis

Starting with a summary application of key metrics, a user chooses a selection of criteria which then is passed to a secondary application that is generated on demand. A customer example of when to use ODAG:

A Human Resources department has an existing application that is used by 1,290 HR administrators, managers and employees through the company who make a lot of selections. The application is currently on a one-hour incremental load schedule. They want to use real time data instead of waiting for reloads to see potential overtime issues. The details are a known subset of content in a specific format that shows potential issues, therefore ODAG provides an interim reload ability in an easily consumable detailed Qlik application.

Scenario 2 – Dynamic Views: Transactional Details in Context

This scenario is best suited for when details for specific transactions need to be viewed in context with the original Qlik Sense application as a chart inside the application. A customer example of when to use Dynamic Views:

A customer has several hundred billion records from a transactional system stored in Snowflake which is too much for a single Qlik application. This data is reloaded on a schedule with the aggregates of KPI's and other relevant data but not the transactions themselves. Dynamic Views are used to get the transactions of a cohort of dimensional values that limit the records to a threshold (say under 100k rows) to be analyzed in any chart on demand. The users of the application need to be able to see the details in the context of the cohort selected.

Scenario 3 – LiveQuery: Real-Time Status

Sales leaders are asking for an application with several KPI's. They want the new application because the existing application that contains billions of rows of sales transactional data takes too long to load, and they are required to navigate to multiple screens to get the KPI's they need. The application will only be used by Directors and above in the corporation which equates to about 50 people. Expectations are that the users for this application will not interact with filters much, they just need very current metrics.

Scenario 4 – Partial Reload/Merge: Closing Books / Financial Reporting

Finance leaders closing the books at the end of the month need access to up to the minute general ledger details. The Qlik application contains very complicated calculations, hierarchies, and transformations not easily replicated with SQL. The application will only be used by Accountants and Sr Executive in the corporation which equates to about 25 people. Data is changing rapidly throughout the close cycle and the users need to see where the company stands at any point in time. End users have a very high level of interactivity are required to analyze the data to find issues.

Personas by Usage: Consumers, Analysts, Designers

Many roles support the data to insight pipeline - from developers to analysts to business casual consumers. Each role though requires certain capabilities within the platform but also levels of access to live data. See the table below to learn which use case fits each persona.

Consumer	Uses prebuilt dashboards, mashups, or pushed content (Reports/Alerts)
Analyst	Deep dives into content, can create own content, understands data literacy
Designer	Builder and deployer of prebuilt content and complex design/data transforms

*This chart assumes a superset of capabilities (i.e. Designer has Analyst and Consumer capabilities, where Consumers only have the singular capability)

	In-Mem	In-Mem	In-Mem	ODAG	Dynamic	In-Mem +	Live	Direct
Use Case	(FL/IL)	(TT IL)	(TT Merge)		Views	Live ¹	Only ¹	Query ²
Business Monitoring	С	С	А			С	С	С
Business Alerting	С	С						
Business Reporting	С	С				С	С	
Embedded / Mashups	С	С	С			С	С	
Ad-hoc Analysis	А	А	А	А	А	А	А	A
Insight Suggestions	С	С	А			С	С	
Insight Exploration	А	А	А					
Storytelling	А	А	А			А	А	
Assisted Data Prep	А							
Data Ingestion (LS)	D	D	D	D	D	D	D	D
Use Advanced Analytics (SSE) ¹	С	С						
Develop Advanced Analytics (SSE) ¹	А	А	А					
Data Modelling and ETL	D	D	D	D	D	D	D	D
Application Design & Development	D	D	D	D	D	D	D	D

¹ Only available on client managed

² Only available on SaaS

FL: Full Load

IL: Incremental Load

TT: Snowflake Time Travel

Live: LiveQuery

Performance Considerations / Best Practices by Technique

As previewed, Qlik and Snowflake together offer a range of ingestion techniques with varying levels of loading data into memory with Qlik's analytics engine and purely loading near/real-time data. There are clear strengths and advantages for each technique in addition to some having limited use cases.

It's necessary to understand the caching process between Snowflake and Qlik to distinguish how to optimize each system to support your analytics needs.

Data Caching for Performance & Compute Cost Consideration

There are 3 different caches involved in processing a query in Snowflake:

- Snowflake Metadata cache
 - In the global services layer
 - Stores statistical information on micro-partitions; used to build the query execution plan.
 - Will eventually be "swapped out" by other queries over time; you have NO CONTROL over this cache.
- Snowflake Data cache (table scan; partitions of a table)
 - This is a "traditional" data cache, at the micro-partition-level.
 - This IS specific to the virtual warehouse (compute) used to process the query. As a result, if the virtual warehouse is suspended, the cache is (typically) lost. Be aware that suspending and immediately resuming might result in the warehouse never actually suspending (as an optimization) and therefore not flushing the cache.
- Snowflake Result set cache
 - This is the "all or nothing" result

- This is maintained by the global services layer of the Snowflake architecture, stored in blob storage (AWS S3, Azure Blob, Google GCS), and is NOT specific to any single virtual warehouse (compute) used to process the query.
- Results are retained for 24 hours, but you can tell the query processor to NOT pull from this cache.

Why is Caching So Important for Dashboards?

Caching and Query times are directly related and when breaking down the allocation of queries across analytics applications the majority of query volumes originate from Operational Dashboards used by large concurrent users.

These types of queries are billed by consumption

pricing and can be very compute intensive and may require a larger Snowflake warehouse or a multi-cluster warehouse, especially for larger number of users.

Source

DM/DW

database

Ŷ

36.8%

ODS/Lake Msnowflake

query-based dashboard

Why is Caching So Important in Snowflake?

replicated every minute

updated every minute

cache

1.7%

Si Si

query-based dashboard

Source

ODS/Lake

data<u>b</u>ase

Ŷ

98.3%



replicated every minute

updated every hour

c<u>ache</u>

63.2%

snowflake



Source

ODS/Lake

DM/DW

database

Ģ

6.4%

query-based dashboard

replicated every minute

snowflake

updated every day

93.6%

30

Why is Qlik Sense So Great with Snowflake?



Using Qlik's in-memory cache reduces your Snowflake costs to just reload activity. All queries between reloads are 100% cached in Qlik's in-memory model, freeing up the Snowflake warehouses to suspend themselves and/or serve other needs, regardless of the update frequency of the underlying data, i.e., if the database tables are reloading daily/hourly then there is no reason for live access queries.

Key Considerations for Caching & Cost Management with Snowflake

Realtime Data Kills Cache, and Costs Cash

- Snowflake has very good data & result caching, which are potentially impacted if the underlying data is changing rapidly. The result cache will be more severely affected while only the modified micro-partitions of the virtual warehouse cache will be affected.
- Costs are significantly more to have the data updated every 5 min (vs hourly)!

 Do NOT update/consume on same DB – use an intermediary engine like Qlik Compose to reduce compute costs and balance loads.

Scenarios to Avoid

Direct Query Tool Access against Near/Real Time Data

- More limited Snowflake caching
- More expensive (more credits used)
- Potentially slower performance



Best Practice Scenario

Qlik Sense in-memory (or blended use case covered later)

- Best use of Snowflake caching
- Less Expensive (less credits used)
- Best performance



Enable Bulk Reader Option

This biggest performance improvement option (Qlik SaaS only) during data load is to Enable Bulk Reader option which can result in up to a 50% improvement of Bulk Data loading for large data sets.

Load optimization settings

Load properties that can be configured

Property	Description	Required
Enable Bulk Reader	Select this to include larger portions of data in the iterations within a load. This may result in faster load times for larger datasets. If not selected, data will be loaded row by row.	No

In the Qlik Sense Snowflake data connection setup, that option is found here:

Edit data connection ()	×
Snowflake	
Miscellaneous Allow non-SELECT quettys Allow non-SELECT queries Allow non-SELECT queries 150	
Load Optimization Chable Bulk Reader Max String Length 4996	
Advanced Value +	
Name	
Snowflake TEST	

Incremental Load Options

The following sections will discuss in detail the above strategies on how to leverage Snowflake data depending on use case.

Incremental Loads using QVD's

This is the most common technique used in Qlik environments to only load delta data.

Qlik has a data format called QVD that is binary and optimized for re-ingestion locally. It is a commonly used by Qlik developers as it allows for snapshotting data, reuse of data structures after transformation, combination and pre-calculation of data, and **incremental loads**.

Here is the basic process of how it works:

- Table of data is identified as large enough to not reload entirely every time.
- 2) Load all the data the first time, store data into QVD file on disk
- 3) On subsequent loads:
 - a. Identify a column in the table used for knowing that it is a new record. It can be an incrementing, numerical ID value in the table, or possibly a date/time field.
 - b. After the data is loaded from, get the *highest value* for the aforementioned column and store it in a variable (e.g. "LastDate")
 - c. CONCATENATE LOAD the new data from Snowflake but selecting from the big table and adding a WHERE clause and including the variable from above; For example, "select * from table where datetimefield > \$(LastDate);"


- d. Save the QVD, overwriting the previous QVD. If desired, snapshot by saving an additional QVD with a timestamp or similar. This way you easily can go back to previous loads if desired.
- e. Repeat for any other tables that have a high number of values.

The above is the basic concept; However, there are nuances to account for, so the following information will dive deeper into the variants.

Here is a help document describing the process: <u>https://help.qlik.com/en-</u> <u>US/sense/May2022/Subsystems/Hub/Content/Sense_Hub/LoadData/use-QVD-</u> <u>files-incremental-load.htm</u>

QVD-based Incremental Load - Insert Only

This method offers a lot more control with the ability to specify a field to do the incremental load on. There are 2 example versions for incremental load logic with dates to illustrate the flexibility and some ideas on how to do it. There are other fields to use that might suit your data better.



This version uses the last timestamp from the source data table itself.

// Example using the last actual create date of the record in the table on Snowflake

// Do the initial load from the QVD:

FactTable:

LOAD

PrimaryKeyInt,

Х,

Υ,

CreateTimeStamp

FROM File.QVD;

// Get the max timestamp from the data in the QVD

Max:

Load

max(CreateTimeStamp) as maxtime

Resident FactTable;

// Set the variable to the maxtime derived above:

LET ts = peek('maxtime',0,'Max');

// Append ("Concatenate") the records since the last load from Snowflake table
into the FactTable:
Concatenate (FactTable)
SQL SELECT
PrimaryKeyInt,
X,
Y,
CreateTimeStamp
FROM SnowflakeDB.TableName WHERE CreateTimeStamp >= \$(ts);

STORE FactTable INTO File.QVD;

This next version sets the **last execution time** and current **reload start time** variable and uses them both for the date range in the where clause from Snowflake.

// Example using the reload execution start and end times.

//Set start time variable:

Let ThisExecTime = Now();

// Do the initial load from the QVD:

FactTable:

LOAD

PrimaryKeyInt,

Х,

Y FROM File.QVD;

// Append ("Concatenate") the records since the last load from Snowflake table
into the FactTable:
Concatenate (FactTable)
SQL SELECT
PrimaryKeyInt,
X,
Y
FROM SnowflakeDB.TableName WHERE CreateTimeStamp >=
\$(LastExecTime)
AND ModificationTime < \$(ThisExecTime);</pre>

STORE FactTable INTO File.QVD;

// Set reload execution end time to now *if all goes well*:

Let LastExecTime = ThisExecTime;

QVD-based Incremental Load - Insert and Update

This technique is a little trickier conceptually but is a simple script:

Qlik loads records inserted into the database or updated in the database after the last script execution.

A ModificationTime field (or similar) is required for Qlik to recognize which records are new.



A primary key field is required for **Qlik** to sort out updated records from the QVD file.

This solution will force the reading of the QVD file to standard mode (rather than optimized), which is still considerably faster than loading the entire database. Example:

```
// Set the reload start time
Let ThisExecTime = Now( );
```

// Ingest just the new records into Qlik first
FactTable:
SQL SELECT
PrimaryKey,
Х,
Υ
FROM SnowflakeDB.TableName WHERE ModifiedTimeStamp
\$(ThisExecTime);

// Add in the records from the previously saved QVD --- *ONLY* when that record doesn't exist in the cohort brought in from Snowflake:

>=

Concatenate LOAD PrimaryKey, X, Y FROM File.QVD WHERE NOT Exists(PrimaryKey);

STORE FactTable INTO File.QVD;

If ScriptErrorCount = 0 then STORE QV_Table INTO File.QVD; Let LastExecTime = ThisExecTime; End If

QVD-based Incremental Load - Insert, Update and Delete

What if records were **deleted** from the source database **between script executions**? In this case we need to:

- Have Qlik remove records deleted from the database after the last script execution
- A field ModificationTime (or similar) is required for Qlik Sense to recognize which records are new
- A primary key field is required for Qlik Sense to sort out updated records from the QVD file
- This solution will force the reading of the QVD file to standard mode (rather than optimized), which is still considerably faster than loading the entire database Example:

// Set the reload start time

```
Let ThisExecTime = Now();
```

```
// Ingest just the new records into Qlik first
FactTable:
SQL SELECT
PrimaryKey,
X,
Y
FROM SnowflakeDB.TableName
WHERE CreateTimeStamp >= $(LastExecTime)
AND ModificationTime < $(ThisExecTime);</pre>
```

// Add in the records from the previously saved QVD --- *ONLY* when that record doesn't exist in the cohort brought in from Snowflake:



Concatenate
LOAD
PrimaryKey,
Х,
Y
FROM File.QVD
WHERE NOT EXISTS(PrimaryKey);

// Do an inner join so that only the PrimaryKey values that still exist in the database will remainInner Join SQL SELECT PrimaryKey FROM SnowflakeDB.TableName;

STORE FactTable INTO File.QVD;

Let LastExecTime = ThisExecTime;

Incremental Loads using "Partial Load"

Partial Load is helpful when you have new data to append to an existing table but do *not* want to load the rest of the tables. This is helpful when you have faster moving data in one table and a large data set from many sources in the rest of the data model.



Examples:

ADD LOAD * from Snowflake.FactTable where createdatetime > \$(lastreloaddatetime);

The above will run when the "Partial" option has been set on a reload AND will run when the partial flag is not set.

ADD ONLY LOAD * from Snowflake.FactTable where createdatetime > \$(lastreloaddatetime);

The above will run ONLY when the Partial flag has been set and will *not* be run when partial is set to false in the reload.

Time Travel with Merge Best Practices

Traditionally Qlik developers have utilized a Last Modified Timestamp field so that they could load only the changed values. However, there are many times that data tables don't have a Last Modified Timestamp so then Full Reloads were the only option.



However, Snowflake offers Change Processing as part of their Time Travel functionality. It's the ability to simply get the Change Data Capture information returned in a query. When it is enabled, it adds metadata columns behind the scenes to your tables that allow you to modify your typical SQL Selection and say, "give me only the changes that have occurred since X time."

78 79 80 81 82 83 84 Results ✔ Que	Dat Dat	CT "METADATASACT "Hospital_Accou "Primary_ICD_P "Total_Account FROM "GENERALH CHANGES(INFORM where not("MET ta Preview <u>SQL</u> 853ms	ION", cast(CURRE nt_IO", "Primary rocedure_Code", _Adjustment_S", ospTTALDB"."dbo' ATION => DEFAULT ADATA\$ISUPDATE"	ENT_TIMESTAMP() = /_ICD_Diagnosis_ "Primary_Payor_ "Total_Account_" ."Accounts" r) AT(TIMESTAMP = = TRUE and "MET.	as varchar(100)) Code", "Admit_IC ID", "Total_Acco Charge_\$", "Tot => '2021-06-29 1 ADATA\$ACTION" =	as "Timestamp_c D_Diangosis_Code unt_Balance_S", al_Account_Payme 8:14:18.779 -040 'DELETE')	", ", nt_\$", "HRRP_Con 0'::timestamp_tz	dition") END(TIMESTAMF	<pre>> CURRENT_TIME:</pre>	STAMP())
Filter re	esult		. .	Сору						
R	Now	METADATA\$ACTIC	Timestamp_c	Hospital_Account_	Primary_ICD_Diagn	Admit_ICD_Diangos	Primary_ICD_Proce	Primary_Payor_ID	Total_Account_Bala	Total_Account_A
	1	INSERT	2021-06-29 18	11111111	777.77	V22.1	74.1	300010	2112700.0000	-65.2000
	2	INSERT	2021-06-29 18	11111122	660.11	660.13	74.1	300029	17600.0000	0.0000
	3	INSERT	2021-06-29 18	11403777	852.05	959.9	39.79	300063	11723577.7000	0.0000

You may be curious about the where function that is asking for the changes, except for Deletes when the action was an update. The key is that Snowflake stores Updates as Deletes and Inserts. So, we only want the Inserts (real insert or updated information) and the real Deletions.

Combining this CDC capture information from Snowflake with the Qlik Merge function offers a highly performant way to do handle Incremental Loads. The Merge function provides a simple way of automatically "merging" changes into an in-memory table. You simply pass the function a few parameters and the results of the Snowflake Changes query for the table.

317	// Merge any changes that have been applied since last data load
318	<pre>MERGE (Timestamp_c, latestTimestampVar) on "Hospital_Account_ID" concatenate (Accounts) LOAD *;</pre>
319	SQL SELECT "METADATA\$ACTION", cast(CURRENT_TIMESTAMP() as varchar(100)) as "Timestamp_c",
320	"Hospital_Account_ID","Primary_ICD_Diagnosis_Code","Admit_ICD_Diangosis_Code",
321	"Primary_ICD_Procedure_Code","Primary_Payor_ID","Total_Account_Balance_\$",
322	"Total_Account_Adjustment_\$","Total_Account_Charge_\$","Total_Account_Payment_\$","HRRP_Condition"
323	FROM "GENERALHOSPITALDB"."dbo"."Accounts" CHANGES(INFORMATION => DEFAULT)
324	AT(TIMESTAMP => '\$(lastTimestampVar)'::timestamp_tz) END(TIMESTAMP => CURRENT_TIMESTAMP())
325	// don't need DELETE row event generated for Updates, only Insert treated as Upsert but deletes are needed
326	where not("METADATA\$ISUPDATE" = TRUE and "METADATA\$ACTION" = 'DELETE');
207	

This functionality:

- 1. Speeds up traditional Incremental Load applications.
- 2. Can be used to handle Incremental Loads for tables without Last Modified Timestamp columns where you may be doing full reloads.
- 3. Partial Reloads to allow end users to quickly bring the latest and greatest changes very quickly into memory so that they can analyze them.

Time Travel Setup & Qlik Merge Function Details

Details about Snowflake Change Tracking can be found here: <u>https://docs.snowflake.com/en/sql-reference/constructs/changes.html</u>

Details about the Qlik Merge function can be found here: <u>https://help.qlik.com/en-</u> <u>US/sense/May2022/Subsystems/Hub/Content/Sense_Hub/Scripting/ScriptPrefixe</u> <u>s/Merge.htm</u>

On-Demand Options

The following sections will discuss in detail the strategies on to leverage real/near time data from Snowflake.

On Demand App Generation (ODAG)

"On Demand App Generation", commonly called ODAG, is about bringing in just the right chunk of data you're interested in to do your analysis. It's a technique commonly used in **big data** scenarios where it's just not possible or efficient to load all of the data into their Qlik app. It's common to see this approach when the fact table exceeds 500-800 million rows (purely estimate, depends on rest of data model).

A simple example might be that user comes in to a "shopping cart app" where they see trends and explore high level aggregated data, then make selections to narrow in on the specific dimension values of interest by using the associativity in

the engine. When the user has confirmed that the cohort of data is manageable enough of and has the appropriate parameters chosen, then the user can launch the "analysis app" which has all of the chart objects and layout already defined, or after loading that data it can return a blank sheet if desired.





Here is the official help document for creating and managing On Demand Apps:

https://help.qlik.com/en-

US/sense/May2022/Subsystems/Hub/Content/Sense_Hub/DataSource/Managebig-data.htm

Dynamic Views

Dynamic views enable you to connect a base app to another app. Master

visualizations from that app can then be used in the base app. This enables app creators to use master visualizations from the template app as dynamic charts in other apps. There is no limit to the number of dynamic views you can add to your base app. Dynamic views are made from three main components:

- Dynamic views: A mechanism added to base apps that connect to template apps and enable app creators to add master visualizations from the template app to the base app.
- Dynamic view template apps: A Qlik Sense app containing connections to data sources, such as cloud databases.
- Dynamic charts: Master visualizations in the dynamic view template app that can be added to base apps and that can be manually refreshed by users.

The template app and the base app do not need to use the same data. If you have a data set covering customer purchases, you could add a dynamic view to a template app containing weather data to look at any correlations.





If the data queried from the template app's source can be filtered using values in your base app, you can use binding expressions in the template app's script. This enables the dynamic view to only query a subset of data specifically related to the selections in the base app from the data sources of the template app. For example, you could bind the field SalesDate in the base app to the field DailyTemperatureReadingDate in the template app.

Here is the official help document for creating and managing Dynamic Views: <u>https://help.glik.com/en-</u>

US/sense/May2022/Subsystems/Hub/Content/Sense_Hub/DynamicViews/dynam ic-views.htm

Qlik Snowflake Usage Dashboard (V3.1)

This Qlik Sense app combines data from multiple Snowflake usage and metadata tables to create an understanding of six key areas.



- Usage Cost Analysis: Analysis by various factors how Snowflake credits/spend are being consumed
- Enterprise Credit Usage Analysis: Allows investigation of credit/usage spend against a pre-bought credit pack from Snowflake (Enterprise Customers)
- Auditing/Security: Tracks logins and location from IP's that access Snowflake (We are using Qlik GeoAnalytics for IP lookup to location).
 Failed/Successful logins and type of connection used by version
- **Query Performance Analytics**: Tracks details of query performance, find anomalies and issues quickly, also breaks out usage by Qlik product.
- Connection Details (NEW): Understand which products are contributing to costs and query usage. Understand all the types of connection strings used to access Snowflake.
- **Database Details (NEW)**: Understand the data structures of you Snowflake instance. Columns, Rows, Storage, etc and how all the Databases, Schemas,

Tables, and Columns correlate. Also tracks shared(external) vs internally owned tables.

Instructions and descriptions are below. The app can be downloaded from: https://github.com/Qlik-PE/Snowflake-Usage-Analysis-Dashboard

Upload to your Qlik Sense server, Qlik SaaS, or Qlik Sense Desktop. Follow the instructions in the app to add your Snowflake credentials and update the GeoAnalytics connection or modify to use a public IP lookup service. A demo version using the Qlik Partner Engineering account can be accessed <u>Here</u>.

Data Model:

The data is collected from a series of methods and combined in Qlik's in-memory associative engine. Qlik is unique in that unlike other BI/Visualization tools it can handle multi-grain fact scenarios with data at different levels of aggregation and granularity. For this application, we are combining metadata from databases, tables, and columns with query performance



data, login information, storage costs, and usage costs. We also perform dynamic IP lookups to get geospatial information about user IP locations.

Data Load Script:

The data is extracted using Qlik load script. The load scripts are how Qlik requests the data from the source tables, SQL functions,

■ Introduction	1 // Snowflake Dashboard: 2
Main Variables	 // This Qlik Sense app combines data from multiple Enouflake tables to create an understanding of three key areas. // - Cost / Usage Analysis: There are two versions of this focused on pay-as-you go models or Enterprise credit purchases.
	// - Auditing / Security: Show who is logging in from where (GeoAnalytics) and metrics associated with Security and Connectivity.
	9 // - Performance & Optimization: Who is running queries, where are there issues - how does this relate to cost and usage? 11 //
	12 13 // Created by David Freriks - Technology Evangelist @ Qlik 14
	15 // Creation Date: #/15/2019 17 // Last modified Date: 10/4/2019
	18 19 //
	21 // Details and source available @ https://github.com/Qlik-PE/Snowflake-Usage-Analysis-Dushboard 22 23 //
	24 25 // User account for Snowflake needs either ACCOUNTAININ rights or access to the "SNOWFLAKE" tables.

and geo-lookups. The model for this application has been broken into logical grouping of similar data by using tabs to help simplify understanding of the data imported. In order to map this application to your instance of Snowflake, you will need to create your own data connection to Snowflake. Starting with the September 2019 release of Qlik Sense Enterprise, there is a built-in connector inside Qlik. Older versions of Qlik Sense will require a download of the ODBC driver from the Snowflake website.

Create new connection]			
Q. Bearch data sources		Edit connection (Snowflake)			00
	OUEDB	Database properties			[]
	Oracle	Server			
	PostgreSQL				
2	Presto	Port			
	QABDI	443			
	REST	Database			
	Snowflake				
	www. Sybase ASE (Deprecated)				
	Teradata	Name			
	Web file	Snowflake_qlik.us-east-1.snowflakecomputing.com			
	Close	Test	t Connection	Cancel	Save

The other element in the load script is the Qlik GeoAnalytics IP lookup. This section of the script takes the unique IP's from the Login History in-memory table and passes them to the GeoAnalytics engine and returns City, State, Country, and Lat/Long values for each IP.

Analysis Details about the Usage Dashboard

Table of Contents:

This is the basic introduction to the layout and structure of the app.

Introduction: Table of Contents			*	*snowflake
Snowflake Dashboard (V3.1):	Table of Contents:	Application Data Model	Non Vice J Vice J	
This Qlik Sense app combines data from multiple Snowflake tables to		Response dental (M. P Stational, M. P Stational, M Stational, M Statio	Testime Industry J	
create an understanding of four key areas.	→ Usage Dashboard	1000,270 10000,27000,270 10000,270 10000,270 10000,270 10000,270 10000,	A Child A Children A C	
- Cost / Usage Analysis: What is the cost of your usage?	→ Enterprise Dashboard	0.00%, 2007, 2007, 2007 0.00%, 2007, 2007, 2007 0.00%, 2007, 2007, 2007 0.00%, 2007, 2007, 2007, 2007 0.00%, 2007, 2007, 2007, 2007, 2007 0.00%, 2007, 2007, 2007, 2007, 2007 0.00%, 2007,		
- Auditing / Security: Who is driving usage? - Performance & Optimization: Which queries are driving usage?	→ Security Dashboard	0074,643,547 300,000,000 0074,643,547 300,000 0074,643,547 300,000 0074,643,547 300,000 0074,643,547 300,000 0074,643,547 300,000,000 0074,643,547 300,000,000,000 0074,643,547 300,000,000,000,000 0074,643,547 300,000,000,000,000 0074,643,547 300,000,000,000,000,000,000,000,000,000	Interview Frame Unit(*)* Frame Unit(*)* Guil(*)* Unit(*)* Frame Unit(*)* Guil(*)* Unit(*)* Guil(*)* Unit(*)* Guil(*)* Unit(*)* Guil(*)*	
- Connection Details: Which Qlik products are driving your usage?	A Performance Dashboard		Image: Mill_AD Vill_AD Vill_AD IMD20/0.4 Mill_ADM Vill_ADM Vill_ADM IDD2007.6 Mill_ADM Vill_ADM Vill_ADM IDD2007.6 Mill_ADM Vill_ADM Vill_ADM	
	← Connection Details	60%, No 60%, No 60%, Nov. (200 60%, Nov. (200 60%, Nov. (200) 60%, Nov. (200)	Constant of the second	
	≁ Database Details	The grand of the second s	Convector Type # Convector Type # Convector Type # Convector Type # Convector Type #	
			Last reload on - 7/21/2021 3:45	j:49 PM
Qlik + Snowflake Reference	Architecture	**	Table Name Q	# Rows
			Totals	55,540,837
8			Query History	31,120,999
		72%	Login_History	13,135,520
Data Model DW Schema Generation Generation	ETL Code Push-down Workflow Generation Execution Orchestration		Sessions	9,323,268
			Tablas	1,851,623
Landing / ODS	"Warehouse" Data mad	al-dilar	Credit Usane	51,009
Data Schema	(Star-Schema)	1.1.1.1	IP Table	1.989
	. 📥 🗌 🛼	Qlik	Metering Daily History	1,551
Real-time	Data mart	DATA ANALYTICS	Storage_Usage	1,544
APPS	Data vault tables (Star-Schema)		Databases	749
W Metadata	coovificitio		IP Table-17	467
	SHOWHUKE		ConnectionTypes	7
DATA MARKETPLACE			SnowflakeInstances	4

Usage Cost Analysis:

This dashboard shows costs and usage associated with Snowflake usage. Note how Qlik's engine has mapped estimated costs down to a user level. This is a mixed grain fact situation so costs are dynamically allocated and may not be exact – but does give a general estimate on usage/cost comparison. Users can alter their cost per credit and storage costs based on their unique pricing models that may be applicable.



Enterprise Credit Usage:

This dashboard is based on consumption of pre-purchased credits vs usage. The chart shows when purchased credits are running out.



Auditing / Security:

This dashboard uses the GeoAnalytics IPlookup feature to display where users are logging in from around the globe. Also allows for investigation how users are accessing the system, version of drivers used, and when/how often users are accessing the system.



Query Performance:

This dashboard can be used to understand query performance, usage hotspots,

query volumes vs runtime, errors, and dive deep into query details.

Snowflake Usage V3.1		Prepare Data load editor V	Analyze Sheet Y	Narrate Storytelling	L .	Query Performance An	🗆 🔻 < 🔪 🛃 Edit sh
(g S) (g G) Hidden selections applied							Select
Query Performance Analytics							* snowflake
# Total Queries 31,120,999	# Dis 3,6	stinct Queries 541,897		# Queries Success 26,869,867	# Que	eries Fail 0,610	# Users 493
Choose the Dimension for lower Charts Qlik Application Type	Snowflake Instance	User Nam	ne Query T <u>i</u>	/pe Wareho	use Size	Execution Status	Database Name
# of Queries by Qlik Application Type			Query Frequence	y Heatmap Average Elapsed Tir	ne vs Ro		
QDI		27,977,37	74 ≥85,782	≥105,675 ≥125,567 ≥145,46	30 ≥165,352 ≥185,24	5 ≥216,523 ≥247,801	≥279,079 ≥310,357
540000 1346 128,544 00 134,312 556 128,544 0 134,312 134,312 0 134,944 0 134,312 0 134,944 0 134,944	15.080.000 28.04 # Taul Queries	00.000 25.600.000	5 un 1 5 un 1 Tue 1 Tue 1 5 un 1	-			
Query Performance							
Query Q	# lotal Queries	Minimum Elapsed (Sec)	Average Elapsed (Sec)	Maximum Elapsed (Sec)	# Rows Returned	# Queries Succes	s # Queries Fail
NOLAIS SHOW TABLES IN DATABASE DEV1	2,176,020	0	81	2,587,251,212	004,648,638,994	14,46	2,161,560
SELECT 0	1,380,998	0	θ	22	0	1,380,99	θ
alter session set autocommit=true	732,279	0	0	223	0	732,27	9 0
SELECT MAX(RUNNO) AS RUN_NUM FROM "NORTHWIND_SHAI_DWH"."TPIL_RUNS"	675,845	0	6	24	0	599,24	L 76,604

Connection Details

Using the Wildmatch function Qlik can tag all the connections string used in Snowflake and assign them to a particular product. In this dashboard all Qlik products for both QDI and QDA have been mapped to their respective connection string information in order to understand cost by product/family.

🗐 🔻 💿 Snowflake Usage V3.1	Prepare Data load editor	Analyze Narrate Sheet Y Storytelling	Д т	Connection Details - 5	i 🗔 👻 🤇	> 📝 Edit sheet
(a) 🛞 🛞 🗇 Hidden selections	applied					Selections
Connection Details - Since star	ted in July 2020					snowflake
# of Sessions 9,323,264	Qlik Product and Family are based on Wildcard of Connection Details "Replicate" and "repct)" - Replicate "Compose" - Compose "('O'S': Linux" - Catalog "'O'Y': "Olic Usofom" - Olik Sense	Usage Cost by Qlik Product Family Approximated since costs are hourly Qlik Product Family QDA	Qlik Product Family	Counts based on Qlik Product Family Totals QDA	text to the left # of Sessions 9,323,264 166,207	\$ Usage Billed \$75,968.11 \$2,681.31
* with Connection Details	"ACS": - Olik Sense Saß "LiveQuery" - SSE	Support Tasks 2.8% 22.1%	Support Tasks QDA SSE	QDI SSE Support Tasks	8,827,402 8,227 321,428	\$71,589.57 \$79.40 \$21,147.23
Q. CONNECTION_DETAILS (APPLICATION':/hep/cff/OS*/Linux'/OS/VERSION': (APPLICATION':/hep/cff/OS*/Linux'/OS/VERSION': (APPLICATION':/hep/cff/OS*/Linux'/OS/VERSION':	Connection details started being capture in July 2020	75.02				
('APPLICATION''C'\\Dev\\GIT\\Compose\\C4DW_7_8 CAPPLICATION''C'\\Dev\\GIT\\Compose\\C4DW_78	\\compose\\ComposeFDW\\prod\\bin\\ComposeCtLexe^`;0S';"Windows';0S_VERSION';6.2-x86_64"}	Usage Cost by Qlik Product Approximated since costs are hourly		Counts based on Qlik Product Q	# of Sessions	\$ Usage Billed
['APPLICATION': C:\\Program Files\\Attunity\\Compos ['APPLICATION': C:\\Program Files\\Attunity\\Compos	e for Data Warehouses\\bin\\ComposeCtLexe"; OS': "Windows"; OS_VERSION": 8,2+x88,64"} e for Data Warehouses\\bin\\ComposeCtLexe")	Qlik Product Qlik Sense	Qlik Product	Totals Live Query No Match	9,323,264 8,227 321,428	\$75,968.11 \$79.40 \$21.147.23
('APPLICATION': C:\\Program Files\\Attunity\\Replicati ('APPLICATION': C:\\Program Files\\Attunity\\Replicati ('APPLICATION': C:\\Program Files\\Attunity\\Replicati	e,new1\bin\vepctLexe`;OS`:Windows';OS,VERSION`:6.1×86,64') n\bin\vepctLexe`;OS`:Windows';OS,VERSION`:6.2×86,64') n\bin\vepctLexe`]	No Match 2.8%	Qlik Replicate No Match K Compose Qlik Sense Qlik Catalog	Qlik Catalog Qlik Compose Qlik Replicate	94,296 8,599,861 133,245	\$811.18 \$42,025.03 \$39,998.34
("APPLICATION": C:\Program Files\\QIK\\Compose\\b ("APPLICATION": C:\Program Files\\QIK\\Compose\\b ("APPLICATION": Cadibranch2qaNUnitbinnunitexe", "LO	<pre>initiation of the second of the second</pre>	39.4%	Qiik Catalog Qiik Sense SaaS Live Query	Qlik Sense Qlik Sense SaaS	106,198 60,009	\$2,173.24 \$549.99
[APPLICATION: Coulomy/Replicatedinteprices _ LUG [APPLICATION: CAuto_2021_5CodeNUnitbinnunitess [APPLICATION: CAutomation_gitCodeNUnitbinnunite PADDI 3CATION: CoulomationadidevalumeabUlinitbines	Letre:	Qlik Replicate				

Database Details

Metadata browser for all Snowflake Instances, Databases, Schemas, Tables, and Columns by internal or external storage.

🗮 👻 🚳 Snowflake Usage V3.1		D	Prepare Analyz Data load editor Y Shee	t v	Narrate Storytelling		Databa	se Details 🗔 👻 < 🔶 E	dit sheet
🗿 🛞 🛞 🗇 Hidden selecti	ons applied		*					02 S	elections
Database Details								*snov	wflake
# of Databases	# of Tables		# of Columns		# of F	Rows		# of Bytes	
749	51,609		1,851,623		1.3	8T		73.78T	
Q. Snowflake Instance	्. Database Name	୍ Schema	a Name	्. Table Name		୍ Column Name		् External Database?	
SF_AWS_RD	A_DEMO	1044		1		REPL_TS_UTC			No
SF_AZURE_RD	A_QDI_ENGINE	1\$#		Isharon		SRC_DB_CHNG_USR			Yes
SF.GCP.RD	AAA	1 - ADEMO		SHLOMI		SRC.DB.CMT.TS			
SF PE	AAA NYTAXI	1-DEMO		/1ACC/TAB M800	3Y	SRC SYST CD			
Snowflake Insta Q database_name Q	Q. Values								
Snowflake Insta Q database_name schema_name Q table_name	Q Values # of Columns		# Internal Rows		# Internal Bytes	# External Row	8	# External Bytes	
Snowflake Insta Q database_name Q schema_name Q table_name Q	Q Values u of Columns	1,104,973	# Internal Rows 33,282,529,728	8	# Internal Bytes 858,034,513,400	# External Row	s 626,902,443,171	# External Bytes 36,493,595,1	321,856
Snowflake Insta Q database_name Q schema_name Q table_name Q 0 SF_AW \$ SF_AZ	Cq. Values w of Columns	1,184,973 229,732	# Internal Rows 33,282,529,72 6,455,537,83	8	# Internal Bytes 858,034,513,400 60,579,652,654	# External Row	s 626,902,443,171 0	# External Bytes 36,493,595,1	321,856 0
Snowflake Insta Q database_name Q schema_name Q table_name Q SF_AW SF_AZ Q ADEMO	C Values # of Columns	1,104,973 229,732 7,287	# Internal Rows 33,283,529,725 6,455,537,933 166,21	8 2 2 2	= Internal Bytes 858,034,513,404 60,670,662,655 3,802,112	# External Row	s 626,902,443,171 0 0	# External Bytes 36,493,595,1	321,856 0 0
Snowflake Insta Q database_name Q schema_name Q table_name Q o sF_AW o sF_AZ o A_DEMO o AAA	A Values	1.104.973 229.732 7,287 46	# Internal Rows 33,283,529,724 6,459,537,935 169,21	8 2 2 7	# Internal Bytes 858,034,513,404 69,676,652,656 3,802,111 4,466	# External Row	S 626,902,443,171 0 0 0	# External Bytes 36,493,595,1	321,856 0 0 0
Snowflake Insta Q detabase_name Q schema_name Q table_name Q 0 SF_AW 0 A_DEMO 0 AAA 0 AASEOB	R Values e of Columns	1,104,973 229,732 7,287 46 10,997	# Internal Rows 33,282,529,2720 6,455,537,985 168,217 1 8,822,745 1 8,822,745	8 2 2 7 6	# Internal Bytes 858,034,513,404 60,670,662,555 3,802,111 4,601 392,651,145	# External Row	5 626,902,443,171 0 0 6 6 0 0	# External Bytes 36,493,599,1	321,856 0 0 0
Snowflake Insta Q database,name Q schema,name Q table,name Q o sr Az o AJEMO o AAA o ADASED o APAC, DB	Ca. Values	1.184.973 229.732 7.287 46 18.997 23	e Internal Rows 33,282,828,728 4,458,837,86 166,211 8,822,784 8,822,784	8 2 2 2 7 6 6	# Internal Bytes 858,834,513,404 66,977,662,551 3,862,111 4,666 399,261,18 3,97,21	# External Row	5 626.902,443,171 0 0 0 0 0	# External Bytes 36.493.595.1	321,856 0 0 0 0 0
Snowflake Insta Q database_name Q schema_name Q table_name Q O SF_AW O SF_AZ O A_DENO O AAA O ADASEDB O AUTO_DB	Ch. Values # of Columns	1,194,973 229,732 7,287 46 10,997 23 52	# Internal Rows 33.282.529.722 6.6.55.33788 160.212 8.812.786 6.21 2.8.990.22 8.8.22.786 6.21 2.8.990.22 8.9.22.786 6.21 2.8.990.22 8.90.20 8.	8 2 2 7 6 6 3	e laternál fylses 858,034,513,404 60,678,622,65 3,862,115 4,666 399,261,12 3,877 6,585,682,311	# External Row	5 626,902,443,171 0 0 0 0 6 0 0 0	# Esternal Bytes 36,493,596,7	321,856 0 0 0 0 0
Snowflake Insta Q Extema_name Q table_name Q table_name Q SF_AW SF_AZ G A26NO AA G A355DB AAKC_DB G A1070_0B AUTO_0D	R Values	1,104,973 225,732 7,287 46 10,997 23 52 117	# Internal Rows 33,292,329,273 46,459,37,957 469,317 8,932,784 28,000,043 38,217 28,000,043 38,217 28,000,043 38,217	8 2 2 2 7 6 6 3 3 5	# Internal Bytes 64,779,6425 399,261,28 399,261,28 3,077 6,565,6922,31 8,577	# External Row	5 626,902,443,171 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	# External Bytes 36,493,595,1	321,856 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Snowflake Insta Q database_name Q schema_name Q table_name Q o sF_AW o sF_AZ o A_DENO o AAA o ADASEDB o AUTO-ADASEDB o AUTO-ADATION_DB o AUTO-ANTON_DB INTERNAL o AUTO-ANTON ADB INTERNAL	Q Values # of Columns	1.104,973 225,732 7,237 46 10,997 23 52 117 42 33	# Internal Rows 33,282,229,724 6,454,537,955 8,822,784 6,21 28,969,64 28,969,64 3,92 3,92 3,92 3,92 3,92 3,92 3,92 3,92	8 2 2 7 6 6 6 3 5 5 6 4	# Internal Bytes 858,034,513,404 66,678,682,565 3,802,115 4,608 3392,811,82 3,977 6,585,982,31 8,83,77 8,70 8,70 8,70 8,70 8,70 8,70 8,70 8	# External flow	5 626,902,443,171 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	* Esternal Bytes 36.493.595.3	321,856 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Snowflake Inst Q Estabase,name Q schema_name Q table_name Q 0 SF,AW 0 SF,AZ 0 AAR 0 AARC,DB 0 ANTONATON_DB 0 ANTONATON 0 ANTONATON 0 ANTONATON 0 ANTONATON 0 ANTONATON 0 ANTONATON 0 ANTONATON 0 ANTONATON 0 ANTONATON 0 ANTONATONATON 0 ANTONATONATON 0 ANTONATONATON 0 ANTONATONATON 0 ANTONATONATONA	R Values # of Columns	1.184,973 229,732 7,287 46 19,997 23 52 52 52 117 42 23 144	e Internal Rows 3.1.282,592.72 6.455,637.95 3.602.72 8.612.72 2.8,602.42,602.42 2.8,602.42 2.8,602.42,602.4	8 2 2 7 6 6 5 5 6 6 4 8	# Internal Bytes 855,034,513,444 66,876,642,524 4,666 3,992,511,35 9,392,512,35 3,307 6,555,542,91 6,555,542,91 8,270 8,270 4,899 6,54,65	# External Row	S 626,962,443,171 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	e External Bytes 36,493,595,1	321,856 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Snowflake Insta Q database_name Q schema_name Q table_name Q SF_AW SF_AZ O AACMO O AAAA O ADASED O AATO_DB O AUTOMATION_DB O AUTOMATION_DB_INTERNAL O AUTOMATION_DB_INTERNAL O AUTOMATION_DB_INTERNAL O AUTOMATION_DB_INTERNAL O AUTOMATION_DB_INTERNAL O AUTOMATION_DB_INTERNAL	Q Values # of Columns	1,104,973 225,732 7,237 46 10,997 23 52 117 42 23 144 9	# Internal Rows 33,282,620,724 6,458,537,985 166,213 3 8,822,784 6 2,8,080,645 3,892,124 4,992,124 3,892,124 3,892,124 3,992,1243,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,1243,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,124 3,992,1243,992,124 3,992,124,1243,994,124 3,994,124,1243,994,124 3,994,124,1243,994,124 3,994,1243,994,124,124,124,124,124,124,124,124,124,12	8 2 2 2 7 6 6 5 5 5 5 6 4 9 9	# Internal Bytes 858,824,513,484 8,674,622,64 3,892,113 4,681 3392,61,154 3,977 6,585,862,31 8,857 8,877 8,879 4,994 6,388 4,994 6,388	# External Row	5 626,902,443,171 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	# External Bytes 36.493,595,	321,856 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Snowflake Inst Q Estabase,name Q schema_name Q table_name Q 0 SF,AW 0 SF,AZ 0 AD6H0 0 AAA 0 ADACOB 0 AJTOMATION_DB_EXTERNAL 0 AJTOMATION_DB_EXTERNAL 0 AJTOMATION_DB_EXTERNAL 0 AJTOMATION_DB_EXTERNAL 0 AJTOMATION_DB_EXTERNAL 0 AJTOMATION_DB_EXTERNAL 0 AJTOMATION_DB_EXTERNAL 0 AJTOMATION_DB_EXTERNAL 0 AJTOMATION_DB_EXTERNAL 0 BD_AJTO_LVK_RLOB_2	R Values # of Columns	1.104,973 225,732 7.287 46 10,997 23 52 117 42 23 144 0 0	e briennal Rows 39,282,529,72 6,455,637,95 16,927 8,812,75 8,812,75 2,8,990,75 2,8,990,75 2,8,990,75 2,900,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,78,900,75 2,790,750,750,750,750,750,750,750,750,750,75	8 2 2 2 5 5 6 4 9 0	# Internal Bytes 858,034,613,464 66,876,642,534 4,646 3,977,6 6,555,542,01 6,555,542,01 6,542,542 6,54	# External Row	5 626,962,443,171 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	# External Bytes 36.493,596.1	321,856 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Snowflake Insta Q database_name G schema_name Q table_name Q SF_AZ S _AZ S _AZ A _ADEMO AAAC_DB A _ADEMO A _AAC_DB A _ATTOMATION_DB_STTEINAL A _ATTOMATION_DB_STTEINAL A _ATTOMATION_DB_INTEINAL A _ATTAGAT_DB B _AJTO_LNK_RLOB_3 B _B_AJTO_LNK_RLOB_3 B _B_AJTO_LNK_AJTO_LNK_A B _B_AJTO_LNK_A	Values # of Columns	1.104.973 229,732 7,287 16,997 23 52 117 42 23 144 0 0 0 0	# Internal Rows 33,282,628,724 6,458,53786 8,822,78 6, 28,699,64 3,891 3,891 4,9 2,278 4,9 2,278 4,9 2,278 4,9 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,27 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,27 2,278 4,0 2,278 4,0 2,27 2,27 2,27 2,27 2,27 2,27 2,27 2,	8 2 2 2 3 5 5 6 3 3 5 6 6 3 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	# Internal Bytes 858,824,513,404 868,876,652,554 4,604 339,251,134 3,977 6,545,462,354 4,604 3,977 8,545,462,354 4,694 6,345 4,694 6,345 6,000 6	# External Row	5 626,902,443.171 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	# External Bytes 36.493.595;	321,856 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Snowflaks Inst Q Estabase,name Q schema_name Q table_name Q 0 SF,AW 9 SF,AZ 0 A,DENO 0 AAA 0 ADASEDB 0 AATO,DB 0 AUTOMATION_DB_ESTERNAL 0 AUTOMATION_DB_ESTERNAL 0 AUTOMATION_DB_ESTERNAL 0 AUTOMATION_DB_ESTERNAL 0 AUTOMATION_DB_ESTERNAL 0 AUTOMATION_DB_ESTERNAL 0 AUTOMATION_DB_ESTERNAL 0 AUTOMATION_DB_ESTERNAL 0 B_AUTO_LNKZ_BLOB_3 0 B_AUTO_LNKZ_BLOB_3 0 B_AUTO_LNKZ_BLOB_3	R Values # of Columns	1.104.973 225,732 7.287 46 10,997 23 52 52 117 42 23 144 0 0 0 0 0 0	# brtemal Rows 3,282,229,272 6,458,33788 16,623 16,822 2,849,64 2,249,949,94 2,249,944,949,944,944,944,944,944,944,94		# Internal Bytes 858,034,513,464 66,878,662,565 3,862,511 4,665 3,367,77 6,555,642,511 8,784 4,969 6,53,485 4,969 6,53,485 4,645 4,745	# External Row	5 626,002,443,171 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	# External Bytes 36.493.596.1	321,856 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

Appendix: Connecting Qlik to Snowflake (QSE and Qlik SaaS)

Making Snowflake Connection

- Native connector is available for connecting to Snowflake.
- ODBC Driver from Snowflake can also be installed and used for client managed version when using Qlik Sense Enterprise.

Authentication Methods

- To connect to Snowflake, Qlik Sense currently supports usernamepassword method or OAUTH to authenticate using the native connector.
- OAuth also can be used by Qlik Sense client managed to connect to Snowflake currently with ODBC downloaded driver. This can be accomplished using the Simba provided ODBC driver from Snowflake: <u>https://docs.snowflake.com/en/user-guide/odbc-parameters.html</u>

Some Key Snowflake Feature Support via Native Driver:

- Time Travel feature
- Custom SQL feature
- Reading External tables
- Customizable connection string
- Support for Variants / Nested JSON using dot notation
- Full support for Direct/Live connections

NOTE: It's important to understand <u>any and all</u> SQL written against Snowflake will work in Qlik Sense in the SQL SELECT component of the Qlik LOAD script.

Appendix: ODBC Connection Setup

For Qlik Sense Enterprise (Client Managed) Snowflake access there are multiple connectivity options, Native Connection or downloaded and installed ODBC Connection from Snowflake

For Qlik Sense SaaS only Native Connection is available.

For more details and explanations visit the Qlik Help Site:

https://help.qlik.com/en-

<u>US/connectors/Subsystems/ODBC_connector_help/Content/Connectors_ODBC/</u> Snowflake/Snowflake-connector.htm

Native Connection (Qlik Sense Enterprise / Qlik SaaS):

After logging into Qlik (SaaS or Enterprise) – Create a New App or Create a new Data Connection: For this example, I will show using Qlik SaaS.



Create a name and Click Create:

Create a new	арр 🛈		×
Name			
Snowflake T	est Connection		
Space	•		
Personal			\sim
Description			
Tags 🗿			
🗸 Open app		Cancel	Create

Start by Adding Data from Sources:



Choose the Named Snowflake Connector:

Snowflake

Complete the Connection by filling out the details of the Snowflake Connection (there are two options):

- Username and Password
- OAuth
- Key Pair

Username and Password Option Settings:

- Server (required): Snowflake system name
- Port (required): 443 (SSL)
- Database (optional): If you wish to set a default schema
- Schema (optional): If you wish to set a default schema
- Warehouse (required): Warehouse name (size/compute)
- Role (optional): Will use default role of user unless specified
- Authentication:
 - o User Defined Credentials:
 - New credentials: Drop-down menu item that appears if User defined credentials is selected.
 - Existing credentials: Drop-down menu item that appears if User defined credentials is selected.
 - User: User name for the connection.
 - Password: Password for the connection.
 - Credentials name: Name given to a set of user defined credentials.
- Allow Non-SELECT Queries (optional): Allows use of SHOW, USE, DESCRIBE, etc functions...
- Enable Bulk Reader (optional): Speed improvement of Bulk Data load for large datasets

Advanced Settings: Advanced property / custom settings Fully configured will look like this (username/password option):

Create new connection (Snowflake)	?	6
Database properties		
Server		
.snowflakecomputing.com		
Port		
443		
Database		
SAP		
Schema		
Warehouse		
LOAD WH		
SYSADMIN		
Authorst- star		
		-
Username and password		
Account properties		-
User defined credentials		
Credentials		
Provided credentials are shared with anyone who has access to this data connection.		
User		
Password		
Miscellaneous		_
Allow non-SELECT queries		
Load Optimization		-
Enable Bulk Reader		
Advanced		
Name Value +		
Name		
Snowflake east-1.snowflakecomputing.com		
Cancel Test connection	Creat	e

OAUTH Option Settings:

- Server (required): Snowflake system name
- Port (required): 443 (SSL)
- Database (optional): If you wish to set a default schema
- Schema (optional): If you wish to set a default schema
- Warehouse (required): Warehouse name (size/compute)
- Role (optional): Will use default role of user unless specified
- Authentication:
 - OAuth: Select this drop-down option to authenticate via OAuth.
 - OAuth Server (Authorize): URL of the authorization server.
 - OAuth Server (Token) : URL of the token server.
 - Client Id: The client id when configuring the OAuth authorization server.
 - Client Secret: The client secret when configuring the OAuth authorization server. This needs to be inputted every time the connection needs to be re-authenticated.
 - Scope If scope offers offline access, re-authentication is automatic. This property is optional.
- Allow Non-SELECT Queries (optional): Allows use of SHOW, USE, DESCRIBE, etc functions...
- Enable Bulk Reader (optional): Speed improvement of Bulk Data load for large datasets
- Advanced Settings: Advanced property / custom settings

Key Pair Options Setting:

- Server (required): Snowflake system name
- Port (required): 443 (SSL)
- Database (optional): If you wish to set a default schema
- Schema (optional): If you wish to set a default schema
- Warehouse (required): Warehouse name (size/compute)
- Role (optional): Will use default role of user unless specified
- Authentication:
 - Key Pair: Select this drop-down option to authenticate via Key Pair.
 - User : Your user id in Snowflake
 - Private Key File : A copy of the private key used to perform Key Pair authentication
 - Private Key File Password (Optional) : Password for key file if present
- Allow Non-SELECT Queries (optional): Allows use of SHOW, USE, DESCRIBE, etc functions...
- Enable Bulk Reader (optional): Speed improvement of Bulk Data load for large datasets
- Advanced Settings: Advanced property / custom settings

Configuration Below

D.4 have seen also
Server
snowflakecomputing.com
Port
443
Database
QDA_PRESALES
Schema
HANA_FLIGHT
Warehouse
QDA_PRESALES
Role
SYSADMIN
Authentication
Key Pair
Account properties
User defined credentials
Credentials Provided credentials are shared with anyone who has access to this data connection. User Private Key File Path private-Key.pem; File Private Key File Password
Miscellaneous
Allow non-SELECT queries
Query timeout
Load Optimization
C Enable Bulk Reader
Max String Length
4890
Advanced
Name Value +
1
Name
Snowflake - Keypair

If everything is correct, you will get:

Test Connection	
Connection succeeded	
	Close

Click CREATE.

Now we will choose the data we want, for this scenario, we will use Snowflake sample data from TPCH_SF1.

Snowflake Snowflake TEST				
				0
Database	REGION			
SNOWFLAKE_SAMPLE v	► Filter data			
Owner	Fields			
TPCH_SF1 V	Preview Metadata			Q , Filter fields
Tables 2		R_NAME	R_COMMENT	
Q , Filter tables	0 1	AFRICA AMERICA	lar deposits. blithely final packages cajole. regular waters are final requests. hs use ironic, even requests. s	regular accounts are according to
CUSTOMER 8	2 3	ASIA EUROPE	ges, thinly even pinto beans ca ly final courts caiole furiously final excuse	
_	4	MIDDLE EAST	uickly special accounts cajole carefully blithely close requests. carefully fina	l asymptotes haggle furiousl
LINEITEM 16				
NATION 4				
ORDERS 9				
PART				
PARTSUPP				
REGION 3				
SUPPLIER				
				••• Next

Select NEXT:

< Qlik@`	Prepare Analyz Data manager Sheet	ze Narrate Storytelling	Snow	flake Test Connection 🗸				ı	P 🗉 🍵
+ Add data 🖷 Conc	atenate or join							Associations ✓	• Doad data
+ • This table has not bee	n loaded or has changed since the las	REGION*	ION*		JNEITEM*	,		Recommended associatio Total tables: 5 Unassociated tables: 0 Recommendations: 0 Preview all Preview all To moke associations monum ane table onto another.	Apply all
CUSTOMER Snowflake	TEST							Pendin	g add Fields: 8
C_CUSTKEY	C_NAME	C_ADDRESS	C_NATIONKEY	C_PHONE	C_ACCTBAL	C_MKTSEGMENT	C_COMMENT		
	1 Customer#000000001	IVhzIApeRb ot,c,E		15 25-989-741-2988	711.56	BUILDING	to the even, regi	ular platelets. regular, ironic epitap	ohs nag e
	2 Customer#000000002	XSTf4,NCwDVaWNe6tEgvwfmRchLXak		13 23-768-687-3665	121.65	AUTOMOBILE	l accounts. blith	ely ironic theodolites integrate bol	dly: caref
	3 Customer#000000003	MG9kdTD2WBHm		1 11-719-748-3364	7498.12	AUTOMOBILE	deposits eat slyl slyly. blithely ev	ly ironic, even instructions. express en accounts abov	s foxes detect
	4 Customer#000000004	XxVSJsLAGtn		4 14-128-190-5944	2866.83	MACHINERY	requests. final, r	regular ideas sleep final accou	
	5 Customer#000000005	KvpyuHCplrB84WgAiGV6sYpZq7Tj		3 13-750-942-6364	794.47	HOUSEHOLD	n accounts will h	have to unwind. foxes cajole accor	
	6 Curtomor#00000000	ck7x0CcnMD7mn4Vd0VrDcv1DEVK188Ab	ulin	1201 920 111 05 00	76.90 67	AUTOMOBILE	tions won done	write boart according to the club, b	nonesheen blo
			l.	2 i % …				-	Hide data preview

The sample data will be loaded and profiled.

One the data is connected in the Associative Model, we can LOAD DATA and test the app using Insights:



The data has successfully loaded!

Appendix: ODBC Connection (Qlik Sense Enterprise)

This capability is helpful when new features are released by Snowflake outside of the Qlik upgrade cycle.

Download the ODBC driver

https://docs.snowflake.com/en/user-guide/odbc-download.html

The installer for the Snowflake ODBC driver is distributed through the Snowflake web interface. Before downloading the driver, you may want to first verify the version of the driver you are currently using. To verify your driver version, connect to Snowflake through a client application that uses the driver and check the version. If the application supports executing SQL queries, you can call the CURRENT_CLIENT function.

To download the installer for the latest version of the driver for your platform (example for Windows x64): <u>https://sfc-</u>

$\leftrightarrow \rightarrow 0$	🖰 🗎 sfc-rep	o.snowflakec	omputing.com/odbc/v	/in64/index.html					
Apps	9 PE Qlik Sense	🔵 PE SaaS	Attunity Replicate	Q Qlik Compose for	🧕 Qlik Catalog 🏭	Industry Data Wor	NG NodeGraph	XM Qualtrics	🗧 FileCloud Da
Index	of odd	oc/win	64/						
Filename					Last modifie	ed S	ize SHA	256	
<u>*</u>									
latest					-	-	-		
2.23.3	·				-		-		
2.23.2							-		
2 23 0					-	. .	-		
2.22.5						л	-		
2.22.4					-	-	-		
<u>2.22.3</u>						-	-		
<u>2.22.2</u>					-	-	-		
a 2.22.1						-	-		
<u>2.22.0</u>					-	-	-		
<u>2.21.8</u>					-	-	-		
2.21.7					-	-	-		
2.21.6					-	-	-		
2.21.5					-		-		
$= \frac{2.21.3}{2.21.2}$					-		-		
2,21.1					-		-		
2.21.0							-		
2.20.5					-		-		

repo.snowflakecomputing.com/odbc/win64/latest/index.html

Appendix: Installing and configuring the ODBC Driver for Windows

Download can be found at:

https://docs.snowflake.net/manuals/user-guide/odbc-windows.html

Step 1. Double-click on the downloaded .msi file:

snowflake64_odbc-<version>.msi

snowflake32_odbc-<version>.msi

Step 2. Configure the ODBC Driver

To configure the ODBC driver in a Windows environment, create a DSN for the driver:

Launch the Windows Data Source Administration Tool:

Search on your Windows machine for the launcher for the ODBC Data Source Administration Tool:



Once you find the ODBC administration tool, click on the tool to launch it and display the set-up window.

Verify that the Snowflake ODBC driver is installed:

Navigate to the **Drivers** tab in the set-up window and verify that the driver (SnowflakeDSIIDriver) appears:

ivame	Version	Company	File	Date
Oracle in OraDB12Home1	12.01.00.01	Oracle Corporation	SQORA32.DLL	6/27/2013
SnowflakeDSIIDriver	Not marked	Not marked	SNOWFLAKEDSII.DLL	12/1/2014
SQL Server	6.03.9600.17415	Microsoft Corporation	SQLSRV32.DLL	10/28/2014
<		ш		>

If you do not see SnowflakeDSIIDriver, then the Snowflake ODBC driver

installation did not complete successfully and you need to re-install it.

Create a new DSN:

Navigate to the User DSN or System DSN tab and click the Add button:

User DSN System DSN	ODBC File DSN	Data Source Administrator (64- Drivers Tracing Connection Pooling At	-bit) ×
System Data Sources: Name	Platform D	Driver ,	Add
CodebaseDSII CodebaseDSII	64-bit C 32-bit C 64-bit C	CodebaseDSIIDriver	Remove
-	64-bit S 64-bit S 32-bit S	SnowflakeDSIIDriver SnowflakeDSIIDriver SnowflakeDSIIDriver	Configure
DotNetQuickstartDSII	64-bit S 32-bit D	SnowflakeDSIIDriver DotNetQuickstartDSIIDriver	
DotNetQuickstartDSII DotNetUltraLightDSII	64-bit D 32-bit D	DotNetQuickstartDSIIDriver DotNetUltraLightDSIIDriver	~
An ODBC Sy A System dat	stem data sou a source is vi	urce stores information about how to connec isible to all users of this computer, including N	t to the indicated data provider. NT services.
		OK Cancel	Apply Help

Select **SnowflakeDSIIDriver** from the list of installed drivers.

Enter the connection parameters for the driver.

In the fields provided in **Snowflake Configuration dialog**, enter the parameters for the DSN:

Snowflake Config	uration Dialog X
Data Source:	SNOWFLAKE
User:	sglover
Password:	
Server:	qlik.us-east-1.snowflakecomputing.com
Database:	SNOWFLAKE_SAMPLE_DATA
Schema:	PUBLIC
Warehouse:	DEMO_WH
Role:	
Tracing(0-6):	4
Authenticator:	
Proxy:	
NoProxy:	
0*	Cancel

When entering parameters, note the following:

Data Source, **User** and **Server** are the only parameters required to create a DSN.

The **Password** field accepts a value but does *not* store the value. This is a security precaution to ensure passwords are never stored directly in the driver. All other parameters in the dialog are optional.

Appendix: Qlik Sense Configuration

Install & Configure Qlik Sense

This is not covered in this guide, as we pre-assume a running Qlik Sense system. If you need to setup Qlik Sense – download Qlik Sense desktop (<u>Qlik</u> <u>Sense Desktop</u>).

Creating the Qlik Sense App

Step 1. Open Qlik Sense and create a new App

Name of my app:	
snow flake	

New app created	
'snow flake' was created successfully.	

Step 2. Select - Add data from Files and other sources



Step 3. Select ODBC




User DSN System DSN	
🔵 32-bit 🧿 64-bit	
Aster ODBC	
Datastax	
DataStax Cassandra ODBC DSN	
Denodo7ODBC	
gbigq	
Sample Amazon Redshift DSN	
Simba Spark	
SNOWFLAKE	
	Deserved
solover	
Name	
SNOIMELAKE	

Step 5. Add data to the app

Add data to snow flake					
+ New	ODBC SNOWFLAKE				
IN-APP	Database				
💉 Manual entry	Select database	•			
-	Owner				
FILE LOCATIONS	Select owner	Ŧ			
My computer			Data preview	Metadata	
DATA CONNECTIONS	Tables	\rightarrow			
	Q,				
SNOWFLAKE					
DATA CONTENT					
Cirk Davamarkov					

New										
APP.	ONCOMPLAKE									
	Database	ITEM								
Manual entry	SNOWFLAKE_SAMPLE_D/ +	▶ Filter data								Rows: 402
	Owner									
LOCATIONS	TPCDS_SF10TCL V									
My computer		Data proview	Motadata						Q,	Filter fields
	Tables \rightarrow									
ACONNECTIONS	Q, Filter tables	LITEM	LITEM_ID	I_REC_START_D	I_REC_END_D	I_ITEM_DESC	LCURRENT_PR	[LBRAND	LBRAND
ODBC SNOWELAKE		109922	AAAAAAAACGNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/26/2000	Italian, upper children would give ra	0.15	0.89	10016001	corpamalgamalg #1
UND/IN LAILE	GALL_CENTER	109923	AAAAAAAACGNKBAAA	10/27/2000		Years should not take only only sub	(97.87	64.06	10016001	scholarunivamalg #2
CONTENT		109924	AAAAAAAAEGNKBAAA	10/27/1997	18/27/1999	Common wishes try empty skills. E	55.87	44.05	3002001	importoexporti #1
Olik DataMarket	GATALOG_PAGE	109925	AAAAAAAAEGNKBAAA	10/28/1999	10/26/2001	Adequate, other journals choose als	1.35	44.05	3002001	scholarcorp #6
Colik Datamarket	GATALOG RETURNS	109926	AAAAAAAAEGNKBAAA	10/27/2001		Adequate, other journals choose al	8 4.51	44.05	7007007	brandbrand #7
		109927	AAAAAAAAHGNKBAAA	10/27/1997		Additional, new items can see force	5.22	3.49	8016008	corpmaxi #8
	CATALOG_SALES	109928	AAAAAAAAIGNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/26/2000	Things meet more apart from a spo	7.32	3.87	3002001	importoexporti #1
		109929	AAAAAAAAIGNKBAAA	10/27/2000		Things meet more apart from a spo	r 3.96	3.87	3002002	importoexporti #2
	CUSTOMER	109930	AAAAAAAAKGNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/27/1999	Laws should speak less from a cuts	6.37	4.96	3004001	edu packexporti #1
		109931	AAAAAAAAKGNKBAAA	10/28/1999	10/26/2001	Males meet	66.44	4.96	3004001	amalgamalgamalg
	CUSTOMER_ADDRE	109932	AAAAAAAAKGNKBAAA	10/27/2001		Males meet	4.38	4.96	3004001	edu packedu pack
	CUSTONER DEMO	109933	AAAAAAAANGNKBAAA	10/27/1997		Home new banks speak from the cl	£ 1.52	1.86	2003002	exportiimporto #2
	GDSTOMER_DEMO	109934	AAAAAAAAOGNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/26/2000	Indicators vary even in view of a or	1.56	1.27	2002001	importoimporto #1
	DATE DIM	109935	AAAAAAAAOGNKBAAA	10/27/2008		Indicators vary even in view of a or	1.13	1.27	8006006	corpnameless #6
		109936	AAAAAAAAAHNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/27/1999	Departments should administer too	72.66	64.66	8003007	exportinameless #
	DBGEN_VERSION	109937	AAAAAAAAAHNKBAAA	10/28/1999	10/26/2001	Departments should administer to:	0.78	0.61	8003007	univnameless #8
		109938	AAAAAAAAAHNKBAAA	10/27/2001		Internal, male structures	0.33	0.28	8003007	namelessbrand #9
	HOUSEHOLD_DEM	109939	AAAAAAAADHNKBAAA	10/27/1997		Different sections keep yesterday e	1 5.21	3.95	7010010	univnameless #10
		109940	AAAAAAAAEHNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/26/2080	Rates used to like; military flowers	c 1.73	0.77	9805009	scholarmaxi #9
	INCOME_BAND	109941	AAAAAAAAEHNKBAAA	10/27/2008		Rates used to like; military flowers	8.61	4.99	7009002	maxibrand #2
		109942	AAAAAAAAGHNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/27/1999	Details set through a members. Pol	i 4.96	2.88	4001001	amalgedu pack #1
	INVENTORY	109943	AAAAAAAAGHNKBAAA	10/28/1999	10/26/2001	Details set through a members. Pol	i 90.14	45.97	8006004	corpnameless #4
	175 1 17511 00	109944	AAAAAAAAGHNKBAAA	10/27/2001		Quiet, various systems ask small, p	r 5.82	45.97	8006004	namelessmaxi #1
	11EM 22	109945	AAAAAAAAJHNKBAAA	10/27/1997		Num	2.87	1.86	4004002	edu packedu pack
	PROMOTION	109946	AAAAAAAAKHNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/26/2000	Men would need strictly popular, po	8.21	3.77	9807003	brandmaxi #3
		109947	AAAAAAAAKHNKBAAA	10/27/2000		Men would need strictly popular, po	9.74	3.77	9807003	importounivamalg
	REASON	109948	AAAAAAAAMHNKBAAA	10/27/1997	18/27/1999	Things handle never rare boys. Figu	r 6.18	4.87	8006009	corpnameless #9
		109949	AAAAAAAAAAMHINKBAAA	10/28/1999	10/26/2001	Troops support nere important sec	1.61	4.87	8007010	brandnameiess #1
	SHIP_MODE	109950	AAAAAAAAMHINKBAAA	10/27/2001		Manuracturers should not enjoy on	0.70	6.23	10002010	importoedu pack #
		109951	AAAAAAAATTINKSAAA	10/27/1997	10/22/2000	Familiar, marconnections would ny	33.50	10.01	10002013	importourivariary
	STORE	100053	ADDREADADADADADADADADADADADADADADADADADA	10/17/1000	10/10/1000	Clear young pupile gain corrected	32.00	1.67	1001003	arealaareala #3
	STORE RETURNS	109953	AAAAAAAAAAACINKDAAA	10/27/1007	18/77/1000	Eoreian minutes see against a core	6.85	5.28	3997991	importoevporti +1
	alone_helonita	109955	AAAAAAAAAACINKDAAA	10/12/1000	19/26/2001	Countries might not keen conital a	3.00	1.83	3997991	edu nackodu nacka
	STORE SALES	189956	AAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAA	18/27/2881	TO1 20/ 200 T	Years might not	7.67	1.83	3997991	edu nackevnorti #1
		189957	AAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAA	18/27/1997		Hard sales know on idoingly perhers	84.96	68.81	9996992	commaxi #7
	TIME_DIM	189958	AAAAAAAAAAAGINKPAAA	18/27/1997	18/26/2889	Careful minutes find upon a movem	7.67	2 37	8999999	maxinameless #0
		100000		40/02/0000		and a state of the second seco	0.00		1001000	

You can also load data by "select data "

Data connections	
Create new connection	
Q , Search	
SNOWFLAKE	

Select data to load Database Select database V		Hide script
Select owner *		
Q	Tiane	
	Data proview Metadata Q	
Include LOAD statement		Cancel Insert script

Select the "Database" and the "Owner" and click on "Insert Script"

84 8D 850	01101107 11/7 01				TRADO OCIATO		4.4.64			
SNOWFLAKE_SAMPLE_D/ *	SNOWFLARE_SA	MPLE_DATA			TPGD5_SF18TGL		1 table	22 CO	Jumns	
wner										
TPCDS_SF10TCL *										
ables \rightarrow	ITEM									
Q , Filter tables	 Filter data 								Ro	ows:402008
GALL_GENTER	Fields Data preview	Metadata							Q. Filter fields	
CATALOG_PAGE		•								
GATALOG_RETURNS	UTTEM	LITEM_ID	LREC_START_D	I_REC_END_D		LCURRENT_PR	UWHOLESALE_C	LBRAND	LBRAND	CC LCL
CATALOG SALES	109922	AAAAAAAACGNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/26/2000	Italian, upper children would give ra	8.15	0.09	10016001	corpamalgamalg #1	16
GATALOOJGALLO	109923	AAAAAAAACGNKBAAA	10/27/2000		Years should not take only only subje	97.07	64.86	10016001	scholarunivamalg #2	16
CUSTOMER	109924	AAAAAAAAEGNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/27/1999	Common wishes try empty skills. Ex	55.07	44.85	3882001	importoexporti#1	2
	109925	AAAAAAAAEGNKBAAA	10/28/1999	10/26/2001	Adequate, other journals choose als	1.35	44.05	3882001	scholarcorp #6	5
CUSTOMER_ADDRE	109926	AAAAAAAAEGNKBAAA	10/27/2001		Adequate, other journals choose als	4.51	44.05	7807007	brandbrand #7	5
	109927	AAAAAAAAHGNKBAAA	10/27/1997		Additional, new items can see force:	5.22	3.49	8016008	corpmaxi #8	16
GUSTOMER_DEMO	109928	AAAAAAAAIGNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/26/2000	Things meet more apart from a spor	7.32	3.07	3002001	importoexporti #1	2
	109929	AAAAAAAAIGNKBAAA	10/27/2000		Things meet more apart from a spor	3.96	3.07	3002002	importoexporti #2	2
DATE_DIM	109930	AAAAAAAAKGNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/27/1999	Laws should speak less from a cuts.	6.37	4.96	3004001	edu packexporti #1	4
	109931	AAAAAAAAKGNKBAAA	10/28/1999	10/26/2001	Males meet	66.44	4.96	3004001	amalgamalgamalg #10	11
DEGEN_VERSION	109932	AAAAAAAAKGNKBAAA	10/27/2001		Males meet	4.38	4.96	3004001	edu packedu pack #1	11
	109933	AAAAAAAANGNKBAAA	10/27/1997		Home new banks speak from the cla	1.52	1.86	2003002	exportiimporto #2	3
HOUSEHOLD_DEM	109934	AAAAAAAAOGNKBAAA	10/27/1997	10/26/2000	Indicators vary even in view of a ori	1.56	1.27	2002001	importoimporto #1	2
INCOME BAND	109935	AAAAAAAAOGNKBAAA	10/27/2000		Indicators vary even in view of a ori	1.13	1.27	8886886	corpnameless #6	6
Indonie_date	109936	AAAAAAAAAHNKBAAA	10/27/1997	18/27/1999	Departments should administer too	72.66	64.66	8883887	exportinameless #7	3
INVENTORY	109937	AAAAAAAAAHNKBAAA	10/28/1999	10/26/2001	Departments should administer too	0.78	8.61	8003007	univnameless #8	3
	109938	AAAAAAAAAHNKBAAA	10/27/2001		Internal, male structures	0.33	0.28	8003007	namelessbrand #9	8
V ITEM 22										
PROMOTION	SQL SELECT "I "I_ITEM_I "T_DEC_ST	_ITEM_SK", D", ADT_DATE"								
REASON	"I_REC_EN "I_ITEN_D	D_DATE", ESC",								
SHIP_MODE	"I_CURREN "I_WHOLES	T_PRICE", ALE_COST", TD"								
STORE	"I_BRAND" "I_CLASS_	, , 10",								
STORE_RETURNS	"I_CLASS" "I_CATEGO	, RY_ID",								
STORE SALES	"I NANUFA	KT , CT ID".								

Script inserted in the "Main" section



Click on "Load data"



Data load "Progress"





Go to "Data Manager" and build the "Associations"



Click on "Load Data"

Data was loade	d successfully	
Elapsed time	00:01:16	
		Close Edit the sheet

Click on "Edit the sheet" and add the charts to the dashboard

Step 6. Generate Insights...



Step 7. Explore!

By either using insights or directly building on the canvas, we can build our app exploring Customer summary.

Appendix: Using Qlik Sense SaaS Direct Query

Direct Query as discussed above is a new option to connect to Snowflake with live queries.

Step 1. Open Qlik Sense SaaS and create a new app

= Qlik Q Analytic	s Services		Q Search
Getting started	Getting started		
Ln Home			
Catalog			
[囗 Collections	Welcome to Qlik Cloud, Da	Viel Eventiles Create a new app ③	×
	Start your journey L	e: Name	
		Snowflake Direct Query	
	•	Space	
	Start with data	Personal	© ~
	Establish a data connection or upload a file	Description	Se
	How do I?		
	k 🕲 war ware when it is a set in the set is a set in the set is a set in the set is a set is	Q. Search	
	Al	Open app	Cancel
	A Contraction of the second seco		
	The first and the second secon		

Step 2. Choose Files and other sources

COLIKO ···· Prepare Analyze Narr Data manager Sheet Stor	rrate Snowflake Direct	t Query A
Snowflake Direct Query Date init loaded No date loaded		
	Get started adding	data to your app.
	通道。 通 師 匪 Data catalog Access data that's available to you	Files and other sources
	Data lo Load data and perfor	ad editor m transformations.

Step 3. Choose existing Snowflake Connection (or create per instructions above).

Add data to Snowflake Direct Query		
+ New	Snowflake (no BR)	
IN-APP		
🖉 Manual entry	Role	▶ Filter data
Existing connections	ACCOUNTADMIN *	Fields Proviny Metadata
FILE LOCATIONS	▼ Schema *	
🛆 Data files	•	
DATA CONNECTIONS	Tables g	
Snowflake (no BR)	Q Filter tables	
		Select tables to continue

Step 4. When a Snowflake source is selected, a new option will appear in the top right corner, hit the dropdown and select "Go to Direct Query".

Alik A Prepare	- Analyse n	iavzłe	Concelling Direct Direct Concelling	• m 🧠
Add data to Snowflake Direct Query				×
+ New	Snowflake Snowflake (no BR)			
IN APP				Delete connection
🗶 Manual ertry	Role	▶ Filter data		Go to Direct Query
Existing connections	ACCOUNTADMIN *	Fields		
🗷 Personal 🛛 O 🗸	Database *	Preview Metadata		Q. Filter fields
PRELOCATIONS	Schema *			
Data files	Tobles			
akk.comerciana Sendiale (no BR)	Q. Filter tables		Select tables to continue	

Step 5. A new interface will appear to create the data model for Direct Query (we will use Snowflake TPCH SF1 test data)





Step 6. Choose the tables for the Query, select Next

Step 7. Model Joins using Keys with "+ Relationship" button

snowflake Snowflake (no BR)													
Tables	+ Add							New rela	ationship				×
Q Search tables								Select tab	oles and fields to relate.				
CUSTOMER 8 fields													ħ
LINEITEM 16 fields) [-		CUST	DMER	~ ① ~	ORDERS		~
ORDERS 9 fields						í ɰ		C_CU	STKEY	~ <u> </u>	O_CUSTKEY		~
REGION 3 fields					• <u> </u>	ĻĹ		Select	tfield	~	Select field		~
					You don't have	any relati	onships yet					Cancel	Create
					tables and fie	lds you wan	t to relate.						
						Relationship							
< Qlik Q	Prepare Data model man.	Analyze Sheet			Snowflake Direct Query Direct Quer	/						🔺 III 📴	
Data connection		+ Relationship Q Apply chang	es										
snowflake Snowflake (no BR)		All relationships											
		CUSTOMER	۲	ORDERS	LINEITEM	۲	ORDERS		NATION	۲	CUSTOMER		
Tables	+ Add	C_CUSTKEY		O_CUSTKEY	L_ORDERKEY	—	O_ORDERKEY		N_NATIONKEY	—	C_NATIONKEY		
CUSTOMER		REGION		NATION									
8 fields		R_REGIONKEY	•	N_REGIONKEY									
16 fields				*									
ORDERS 9 fields													
REGION 3 fields													
NATION 4 fields													

Step 8. Apply Changes

		-	- J				
< Qlik Q ···	Prepare Data model man	. 💌	Analyze Sheet				
Data connection		+ Relationship (O Apply changes					
snowflake Snowflake (no BR)		All r	elationsh	ips	-		
		c	USTOMER			٢	ORDERS
Tables	+ Add	C	_CUSTKEY				O_CUSTKEY
Q Search tables							
CUSTOMER 8 fields		R	EGION			۲	NATION
LINEITEM 16 fields		R	_REGIONKEY			—	N_REGION#
ORDERS 9 fields							
REGION 3 fields							
NATION 4 fields							

Step 9. Analyze Sheet and build Dashboard!



Conclusions

This document showcased many integration options and best practices for using the Qlik Sense Analytics Platform with the Snowflake Data Cloud. The document discussed high level concepts, practical applications, and most importantly strategies on how to combine Qlik and Snowflake best to optimize analytics at your organization. This document will be updated as new capabilities are added to both the Snowflake engine and Qlik Sense platform.

Qlik Q

About Qlik

Qlik's vision is a data-literate world, where everyone can use data and analytics to improve decision-making and solve their most challenging problems. Our cloud-based Qlik Active Intelligence Platform[®] delivers end-to-end, real-time data integration and analytics cloud solutions to close the gaps between data, insights and action. By transforming data into Active Intelligence, businesses can drive better decisions, improve revenue and profitability, and optimize customer relationships. Qlik does business in more than 100 countries and serves over 38,000 active customers around the world.

qlik.com

© 2022 QlikTech International AB. All rights reserved. All company and/or product names may be trade names, trademarks and/or registered trademarks of the respective owners with which they are associated.